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‘I f  a man had half as much insight, as he has hindsight, he would have twice as much foresight.

L A F B  Commander Kenneth  Hess 
Promoted T o Brigadier Gen eral

Kenneth W. Hess was promoted 
to the rank of Brigadier General July 
15, 1994. He is currently the com
mander of the 47th Flying Training 
Wing at Laughlin Air Force Base in 
Del Rio. With the promotion, he is 
tentatively scheduled for a com
mand in Japan.

The general, a native Texan, has 
been at Laughlin since August 1992. 
Before taking command of the 47th 
Flying Wing Command, he com
manded the 64th Support Group, 
Reese AFB, Texas. In addition, he 
has extensive staff experience at 
Headquarters United States Air 
Force and the Joint Staff in 
Washington, D.C.

General Hess is a command pilot 
with more than 3,900 hours in the B- 
52, C-7A, F-15, T-38 and T-IA. He 
earned a bachelor of business ad
ministration degree from Texas 
A&M and a Master’s degree from 

'Webster College. He is also a 
graduate of Squadron Officer’s 
School, Air Command and Staff 
College and the National War 
College at Fort Leslie J. McNair in 
Washington, D.C. His military 
awards include the Defense 
Superior Service Medal, 
Distinguished Flying Cross, 
Meritorious Service Medal with 
three Ocik leaf clusters. Air Medal 
with two oak leaf clusters. Joint 
Commendation Medal, Air Force 
Commendation Medal and the Air 
Force Outstanding Unit Award with 
three oak leaf clusters.

Gen. Hess entered the Air Force 
1969 through Officer Training 

Air Force Base, 
assignments at

Hess, the father of General Hess, 
having the honor.

The ceremony opened with the 
video “The Price of Freedom,” 
Sergio Salinas, vocalist, and closed 
with a stirring rendition of the Air 
Force Song. In between, the base 
chaplain led in prayer and the 
National Anthem was sung. As 
General Pratt read the promotion 
order, he good naturedly reminded 
General Hess that of the 400,000 in 
the United State Air Force only 250 
outranked him.

The service was extremely well 
planned, completely dignified, and 
yet projected camaraderie imd en
ded with refreshments at the close.

This editor and her husband were 
privileged to attend and were im- 
mensly impressed from the time 
Airmen Ryther and Nash met us at 
the gate to serve as our escorts 
throughout the morning. The whole 
experience made us very proud of 
the truly top quality personnel who 
serve at outstanding Laughlin Air 
Force Base.

City Budget Review 
Receives No Protests

At 6:00 p.m. Thmsday, July 28, 
1994, Mayor Carmen Berlanga 
called a special meeting of the 
Brackettville City Council to order. 
Following roll call answered 
by Mayor Berlanga and Council 
Members Charles Bushart, Mary 
Flores, Ralph Gonzalez, and Jean 
Seargeant - Councilman Chuck Hall 
was unable to attend - Mayor 
Berlanga recessed the meeting in 
favor of a. Public Hearing on the 
1994-95 Budget.

From the public, Roy Rosin, 
David Luna, David Martinez, Matías 
Sandoval, Ginger Dodson, and Jean 
Faulkenberry were present. No one 
spoke in opposition to the budget 
but in answer to specific questions. 
City Secretary David Luna supplied 
the following information: the city 
uses a balanced budget format; the 
utility budget calls for a modest in
crease of $14,480 over the 1993-94 
budget for a figure of $373,029; the 
general revenue budget increase is 
even smaller at $6,095 for a total of 
$277,942; the tax increase needed 
will be only $4,000 total; overall 
2.99 % increase was considered.

At 6:13, Mayor Berlanga declared 
the Public Hearing ended jmd the 
council reconvened in special 
session.

Action was tabled on a 
Municipality Agreement between 
the City of Brackettville and the City 
of Spofford. At the request of Ana 
Hernandez, MRGDC, tíie city’s at
torney is developing a proposed con
tract which will stress at the present 
time Brackettville is under no 
obligation; and will contain 
proposals for a future agreement 
that will include ample water be 
retained for Brackettville’s use as 
first priority.

After Mr. Rosin, of the Rosin 
Group, explained details of a 
proposed grant application to 
FmHA that would provide funds for 
the city to correct deficient booster 
pump capacity to put water in a 
storage tank, address the need for 
additional storage capacity, and 
bring total ground and elevated 
capacity to specifications by locating 
a storage imit on high groimd, 
looping mains around the higher 
elevations of ± e  city, and adding 
fire hydrants, and to seek additional 
funding sources at a projected cost 
of $611,380, a resolution was passed 
to pursue this action.

A second resolution, under the 
identified conditions, was passed to 
authorize submitting an application 
to FmHA.

The council authorized City 
Secretary David Luna to negotiate 
with Jerry Horn to do the city audit 
on a 3-4 year basis.

The meeting adjourned at 6:38 
p.m.

m
&hool. Lackland 
He has served

Laredo Air Force Base, Dyess Air 
Force Base, Cam Rahn Bay Air 
Base - Republic of Vietnam, Castle 
Air Force Base - California, Sawyer

Air Force Base - Michigan, and 
Randolph Air Force Base. Also at 
Maxwell Air Force Base - Alabama, 
Luke Air Force Base - Arizona, 
Kadena Air Base - Japan, Headquar
ters cmd two tours at Laughlin.

General Hess and his wife. Deb, 
have two children: John Paul and 
Jenna.

In the very impressive ceremony 
at the Laughlin AFB Community 
:Center Friday morning, July 29, 
:1994, a star was pinned on each 
■shoulder with a close friend. Major 
¡General Everett H. Pratt, Jr. Com
mander of the 19th Air Force, and 

•Retired Air Force Lt. Co|. Lowell
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Hooker Is Speaker For Rotary
BHS student Brian Hooker fieft) is introduced to the Brackettville 

Rotary Club by President Taylor Stephenson as Hooker brought the 
program at the noon meeting on Thursday, July 28.

Brian was chosen to represent Brackett High School at the Hugh 
O’Brien Youth Foimdation West Texas Leadership Conference in San 
Antonio. He gave an enthusiastic report of the conference whose ±em e 
was “You Can Make A Difference,” a plan that each of the 270 students 
could take back to their respective schools.

Brian will enter the fall term at BHS as a junior where he is a strong 
academic student and participates in student cbuncil, band, basketbaU, 
baseball and golf, and does feature reporting for Tke Brackett News. His 
mother, Judy Hooker, is a BISD teacher, and. his grandparents are Rev. 
Joe and Oleta Townsend.
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BVFD R e c e i v e d  
W a r m  W e l c o m e  

A t  K.C. C h a m b e r  
S p o n s o r e d  M e e t i n g

In response to an invitation from 
the Kinney County Chamber of 
Commerce, a cross section of Kin
ney County citizenry met at the 
Himt Library on the BISD campus 
Monday evening, August 1,1994, to 
discuss with the Brackettville 
Volunteer Fire Department means 
to build up the department’s mem
bership, boost morale, and work 
together to solve cuiy problems that 
might reduce the effectiveness in 
the Department being able to 
provide first-class fire protection.

Chamber president Larry Sofaly 
moderated the meeting. Volunteer 
Firemen present were Joe 
Escamilla, Thomas Kuhns, Daniel 
Arroyos, Ruben Buantello, George 
Faison, and Sandy Fiason.

While acknowling serious defen- 
cies, working together with positive 
attitudes solutions seem possible 
and probable.

Major points discussed included: 
•Fire department now stands at 13, 
a minimiun of 20 is needed. To join 
the BVFD, a person must be at least 
18 years of age, attend three depar
tment meetings (BVFD meets on the 
1st, 2nd, and 3rd Wednesday, 7 
p.m., at the Fire Station) then be ap
proved by department vote.
•Young, able-bodied persons are 
needed but older persons are also 
encouraged to apply for member
ship. There are positions they can 
fill...there is a job for everybody.
•To retain membership, a person is 
to attend 40% of the meetings and 
60% of the fires.
•A firemen must live within five 
miles of the fire station.
•Presently the Auxiliary to the BV
FD is smciU in membership. Mem
bers are needed and it would be very 
helpful for them to have a list of 
volunteers who would be willing to 
provide food and beverage for 
firemen while they are actually 
fighting fires, provide baby sitting, 
or a number of other 
“housekeeping” type services. 
•Firemen are required to become 
certified and training is available at 
Texas A&M, Southwest Texas 
Junior College at Uvalde, Del Rio 
Fire Department, and Winter Gar
den Volunteer Firemen’s Assoc. 
•Protective uniforms are needed for 
a number of fire fighters, as well as 
communications equipment, hoses, 
ladders, and various other items; 
however, additional personnel is 
the major need.
•The majority of fire fighters have 
families to support, hold full-time 
jobs, and some are experiencing

BVFD fire fighters at Monday’s meeting were (1-r) Sandy Fiason, Ruben 
Bauntello, Joe Escamilla, George Fiason, and Daniel Arroyas. Thomas 
Kuhns was at the meeting during his meal break but had reported back to 
his job at the Fort Clark gate when the picture was made.

V -.

Fire fighters Joe Escamilla and Sandy Fiason display safety gear needed 
for one fireman. A complete set costs $1,000 and weighs 60 pounds.

difficulty in getting released time 
from work (especially during the 
business day) and/or suffering a loss 
of pay while at a,fire.
•In all cases, private and/or com
pany provided health insurance 
ceases to cover firemen when they 
are responding to a fire. Policies 
written for that purpose are 
available and the cost is being 
researched. Firemen are covered by 
Workers Compensation.
•Firemen receive no incentives and 
a fine line must be maintained to 
preserve the "Volunteer” status; to 
cross that line and be termed paid 
fire fighters, the department would 
fall under a completely different 
set of guidelines.
•The six firemen present em
phasized they were volunteers and 
sought no compensation, but would 
appreciate additional equipment, 
and solicited moral support and ad
ditional manpower.
•When reporting a fire, callers 
should call 9-1-1.
•The BVFD is the custodian of the 
“Jaws of Life,” and respond to not 
only fires but vehicle accidents or 
any where else that the equipment is 
needed.
•Several of the firemen also serve 
with EMS.

•Please, when firemen (or EMS) are 
answering a call with their lights 
flashing and horns blasting, give 
them the right-of-way... every 
second counts!

•Battery chargers have been in
stalled on all trucks.
•When fires occur, both Kinney 
County and the City of Brackettville 
send equipment and personnel to 
help. Additionally area fire depar
tments respond if asked.

•Any organization interested In 
having the BrackettviUe Volunteer 
Fire Department present a 
program may call 563-9965.

Chamber of Commerce officials 
feel the meeting was very infor
mative, expresses appreciation to 
each person who attended, and gives 
a special thanks to Superintendent 
Steve Mills for extending the use of 
the library and for School Main
tenance Supervisor Richard 
Terrazas for staying after hours to 
open and close the building.

Registering for the meeting were 
Jean Faulkenberry, Tom Faulken
berry, Cordelia Mendeke, Gil Ash, 
George Burks, Mary Flores, Larry 
Sofaly, Emet Huntsman, Walt 
Bauguess, Joe Escamilla, Daniel 
Arroyas, Carmen Berlanga, Henry 
Fuentes, Ruben Buantello, George 
Faison, Sandy Faison, Frank 
Cheaney, David G. Luna, David 
Martinez, Charles Bushart Marjorie 
Clonce, Lynn McNew, Tom - 
New, Jimmy Bader, Thomas Kuhns, 
Richard Terrazas, Happy Shahan, 
Joe Partlow, Jewel Robinson, and 
Don Parks.



August 4,199-* üie Pews,

Sheriff’s Comer
By Sheriff Norman H. Hooten

First of all this week, I want to ex
tend my most heartfelt and sincere 
gratitude and appreciation to all the 
many friends and supporters, some 
from other towns, cities, and states, 
who have rallied to my side with 
continued support and en
couragement during the trying 
times I have experienced during 
these past weeks and months since 
my “arrest” in Bastrop County, 
Texas, on a Class C misdemeanor 
charge of “watching a dogfight”, a 
charge to which I have pled NOT 
GUILTY!

The many personal visits, phone 
calls, cards, and letters of support 
and encouragement have been, and 
are, most gratefully appreciated!

It seems that the carefully or
chestrated and continuous “news 
releases” by the news media and the 
Bastrop County officials, which are 
obviously designed as an attempt by 
them to attack my honesty and 
credibility, and to commit character 
assassination upon me, has had a 
“backlash” effect on many of the 
people throughout this county, 
state, and even in many states of the 
nation based on the encom^gement 
and support demonstrated by the 
numerous cards, letters, and phone 
calls I have received. Most of these 
people now realize, as I have from 
the begiiming, that what has hap
pened, and what is happening, really 
has nothing at all to do with the 
Class C charge filed against me, it 
has EVERYTHING to do with 
political character assassination and 
a serious violation of my civil rights!

Have my past writings in support 
of a FREE America remaining free 
of too much government control 
touched a raw nerve somewhere? 
Has my stand against the many 
“Speciid Interest” laws being

passed in this country angered those 
associated with some of the “Special 
Interest” groups responsible for 
having those laws passed? Or, is 
all of this only a preamble to political 
warfare being set up for the next 
sheriff’s election m this county? Or, 
perhaps closer to the truth, a little of 
both with sour grapes from previous 
sheriff’s elections thrown in for good 
measure!

Whatever combination of ill will 
that is behind all this, and much of it 
is known already, I must believe that 
truth and right will prevail and that 
my enemies, who have gone to so 
much trouble and expense, will be 
sorely disappointed once again! 
Whatever the outcome, I know that 
I will fight this injustice with all that 
I have and hope that the majority of 
the good, honest, and fair minded 
people of Kinney County (and 
elsewhere) will stand beside me as 
they have done so many times in the 
past.

I know in my heart that I have 
served and protected the people of 
my commimity, coimty, state, and 
country to the best of my ability, of
ten at the risk of injury or death, for 
over half my life. I will continue to 
do so until I decide I have had 
enough, or if the people decide they 
don’t need me or want me any more.

I had a hard life, a very hard life, 
as a child and young adult, and 
though I have been through many 
more hard times throughout my 
adult life, I have always been thank
ful for the fires of adversity that 
tempered the steel of my manhood. 
That “tampering” process has 
allowed me to survive all the sub
sequent adversity in my life, as it 
will now. I was a man before I put on 
the badge and gim, I have been a 
man throughout my law enfor-
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cement career, and if and when the 
time comes for me to lay down the 
badge and gun, I will still be a man. 
No one, no matter how vicious, no 
matter how devious, and no matter 
how unfair their tactics may be, will 
ever be able to take that away from 
me.

For all those of you who have 
stood beside me, and are standing 
beside me, with your .«upport and 
encouragement, I sincerely thank 
you. For all of those who are but 
frightened jackals feeding on the 
scraps left by lions, I pity you. For 
even should you succeed, somehow, 
in pulling down a lion you will 
forever be jealous of the strength 
and courage of that lion and you will 
know in your hearts and minds that 
you are nothing but craven cowards 
that will never know the inner peace 
that comes from knowing that you 
have the courage to look your 
enemies dead in the eye and tell 
them to “take your best shot!”

America! Home of the brave and 
land of the free! But for how long?

The American people had better 
wake up and take a hard look at 
what is happening in this country 
before it is too late! America is 
speeding towards total government 
control of every facet of our lives, 
both public and private, like a 
runaway freight train!

“Special Interest” laws are being 
passed at an ever-increasing rate by 
“panty-waist” career politicians 
who would sell their mothers to ap
pease the demands (threats) made 
on them by the radical, often 
militant, “Special Interest” groups 
such as the Anti-Gun groups, the 
Anti-Abortion groups, Anti- 
Smoking groups, “animal rights” 
activists, and environmentalists. 
These “Special Interest” groups are 
having “laws” passed every day 
that are making “outlaws” out of 
otherwise honest, hard working, 
law-abiding, and productive 
Americans.

Far more time, money, and effort 
is being directed towards the 
passing and enforcement of these 
restrictive, often unconstitutional, 
“Special Interest” laws than is 
being directed towards the real 
problems in America today by real 
criminals, far too many of them 
juveniles. Government restrictions 
designed to protect the “con
stitutional rights” of real criminals 
and the ever increasing government 
control over how parents discipline 
their children is making a mockery 
out of the criminal justice system in 
the apprehension, prosecution, and 
punishment of real criminals, while 
at the same time “Special Interest” 
laws are being passed and enforced 
that strip away the constitutional 
rights of honest, law-abiding 
Americans.

The human animed is a complex 
animal with a superior brain, and no 
two of them are exactly alike, and no 
two of them like all the same things 
nor do any two of them desire to live 
their lives exactly alike. Yet these 
“Special Interest” groups would 
have the American people “cloned” 
and “programmed,” by force, to be 
as they, the “Special Interest” 
groups, would have them be.

If the “free” Americans who still 
believe in the foundation on which 
this country was founded, the foim- 
dation of individual rights and 
freedom of choice in how we live our 
daily lives, do not wake up and takp 
a stand, a hard stand, and soon, we 
are going to have those fundamental 
rights and the freedom of choice in 
our lives legislated away. It has hap
pened in other coimtries, and it is 
happening to us, now, at a 
frightening and ever increasing rate.

Who are they, the members of the 
“Special Interest” groups, to sit in 
judgement and dictate to all other 
Americans how they should live 
fteir daily, private, and personal 
lives? Who are THEY to decide that 
TH EY have the best idea as to how 
the rest of us live, work, and play? 
Let THEM set their own standards 
of life to suit themselves, and let the 
rest of us set our own standards of 
life, morahty, and entertainment, so 
long as those standards do not 
violate the rights of other human 
beings. DO NOT let them force 
THEIR beliefs, THEIR will, and 
THEIR way of life on all others by 
using the all too wilhng tool of 

government to pass and enforce 
“Special Interest” laws that take 
away the basic freedoms and con
stitutional rights of the American 
people.

Special Interest” laws are laws 
that allow, and in fact, encourage, 
law enforcement officers and agen
cies to cause the arrests, imprison
ment, and other civil rights 
violations upon those who are not 
otherwise criminals, people who are 
only free thinking, free living 
A m e n d s  who desire to exercise 
their right to choose their own way

(continued on page 7)

Between Us
By Joe Townsend

It looks very much like the United 
States is preparing to sacrifice 
American servicemen on the altar of 
egotism. To claim the actions and

threats against Haiti are because of 
tyranny and to force democracy is as 
hollow as a broken drum. If we are

going to do this, we’d better 
quadruple our military and begin a 
world-wide crusade.

The crux of the matter is that the 
president is listening to the Black 
caucus and other black leaders. He 
needs the black vote. He has per
suaded other nations to allow him to

Greet Each Day With A Smile

Litterbugs Ruin the Looks 
of Our Roads and Cost YOU
Money!

o
Help Keep 
Kinney Comity 
Highways Clean r 
F i^ t  The Litterbugs!

militarily attack this almost in
significant island nation.

Of course, he agreed to lead the 
way with American ships and 
troops.

For a man with his record as a 
draft dodger to put at risk American 
lives is despicable. To be consistent 
he must attack more than a dozen 
nations being ruled by iron-heeled 
dictators.

He finally managed to get ap
proval for invasion from the elected 
president who is in exile. His 
promise of millions of US dollars did 
the trick. To think he can solve the 
problems of this smcdl nation by 
driving out present leadership and 
putting in someone as desperate as 
Anstide is fool hardy and the 
president knows this.

It is a way however to make 
headlines in the media to try to 
cover up Whitewater and the 
“Health Care” debacle Hilary wants 
to cram down the throats of the 
American people.

In Haiti he has found ±o se who 
have called his bluff and now he has 
egg on his face. Maybe if he offers 

o.enov^h of US millions the military 
jWili; step~ilown, ■ So far,-, the • ante . 
hasn’t been high«nough.

LEARN A SKILL

I.ovv skills or no skills can only get 
you a minimum wage job or no job at all.

Middle Rio Grande .FITA is looking for 
applicants interested in career vocational 
training. .ITPA eligible applicants t^ i  ’

at Southwest Ibxas 
.iunior College in Uvalde or an accredited 
college. .ITPA eligible applicants will 
qualify for certain limited benefits such as 
tuition, books, fees, etc.

LEARN A SKILLIf you want to 
contact your local .ITPA Office. If you are 
not sure about what you want to do, we can 
help you explore different careers.
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Library
Notes

'f .■ ' ’Af“ r'-  ̂ \
By Cynthia Ix>ckwood

Library Hours 9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 

Closed Tuesday
New books in the library are 

Marriage Made In Heaven Or Too 
Tired For An A ffair by Erma Bom- 
beck, Waterworks by E.L. Doctrow, 
K  Is For K iller by Sue Grafton in 
large print, Rama Revealed by Ar
thur C. Clarke, and The Wind In 
The Willows by Kenneth Grahame.

Have no fear, before leaving the 
library I ’ve ordered in advance most 
of the upcoming novels by your 
favorite authors. It t^ e s  a while for 
a new librarian to learn what the 
library already has as well as what 
the public wants. The best way to 
help out your new librarian in this 
regard, is to communicate con
tinually with him/her about what 
books you have read and what books 
you want to read.

Our new Spanish, large print, and 
audiobook circuits are in. One of the 
Spanish books is all about 
crocheting. Check out the new 
English and Spanish videos, too.

The following people donated 
memorials to the library during the 
month of July: Tommy and Jean 
Seargeant in memory of Rose Ann 
York. Thelma Adams also donated 
in memory of Rose Ann York as well 
as for Fran Swanson and John Bill 
Maddux. The Stone Family and 
Dolores Raney both donated to the 
Friends of the Library in memory of 
Rose Ann York. Thank you for your 
continued generosity.

Many thanks to everyone who 
donated books and magazines to the 
library this past week.

As always, we invite you to visit 
the friendliest little library in Kinney 
County.

Kinney County Library 
Staff & Volunteers

Culverhouse Ready 
For Tournament Of 

Champions

Christina Culverhouse finished up 
the regular tour of the South Texas 
Professional Golf Association’s 
Jimior Tour with a big win at the 
Delaware Springs Golf Club at Bur
net.

This week she is at Music Camp 
and next will be at Girl Scout Camp. 
Grandparents Pat and Hubert 
McKelvy are at home resting up for 
another trip to Dallas to see 
Christina play in the Professional 
Golf Association’s Junior Tour
nament of Champions August 9 -10. 
Area qualifications were this week 
but Christina has earned exemption 
since she had first place wins this 
season.

Ladies Exercise
Activity Center. Monday, 10 a.m. Wednesday 9:30 a.m. Friday 10 a.m.

Ceramic Shop Hours
Sat: Noon to 5:00 p.m, Sun. 1:00 to 5:00 p.m.

Mon. 7:00 to 10:00 p.m.

I sure hope you were one of the more than 100 members who attended 
the “Managers Breakfast” last Saturday morning. This was no “paper 
plate” affair as elegant dining tables were set up near the swimming pool 
complete with linen tablecloth, glass and silverware. Members helped 
themselves to the buffet line. Only words of praise were heard for the 

Jood and service. Several staff members and volunteers cooked and ser
ved up the finest breakfast anywhere. Relaxing dining music and a cool 
breeze added to the event. Sure hope if there is a repeat performance, 
you’ll be there.

The flowers on each table were made by the same folks who are 
making the decorations for our floats.

CHECK OCT Border Federal Credit Union!
- i s  ^  FREE CHECKING!!!

N o M onthly Serv ice  C h arg e!

An A TM  Card can acces-t your accou nt 24 hours-a-day! 

1st order o f  ch eck s are F R E E  i f  you have D ire c t D ep o sit!

^Call-24 allows you to  m ake account inquiries any tim e you want

There are G R E A T  A D V A N T A G E S  
for you at Border Federal Credit Union 

Come See Us Today! ^
jw 1-800-580-3503 ,3/
^lAf Del Rio, TX 1 N C U A ,! LaughllnAFB

Stop W hile You Shop
MosterCuts At The Moll

The entire family ran net great hairaits from licensed, professional stylists at ev ^ d oy  
low pric es. And yoii never need on oppointment. .Stop in at our convenient 

mall location. At Mastertmts we trim prices, not quality.

M a s tE rC u ts
family haircutiErs

G reat Savings on 
Professional 

Hair Care 
Products

Unsung Hero
by Joe Townsend.

There came to Fort Clark Springs
■ several years ago a fine couple to
■ make their home. She soon became 

active in activities of the Fort and
'• served for several years as 

Recreation Director.
-I She recently opened a business in 

Brackettville which filled a much 
• needed service to the area.

She is a capable, efficient person.
■ ’ She is active in Rotary and well liked ’

by aU who know her.
She is a fine addition to Fort Clark 

. * Springs and Brackettville. Surely 
! Sondra Meil is an “Unsung Hero.”

SOUTHWEST 
TEXA S HEARING 

Free Hearing Evaluation 
Hearing Aida $350 .00  & up 
Zinc Air Batteries $4/6pk 
Custom Fit Swimmolds 

GUARANTEED 
REPAIRS

Open every Mon. & Tues. 
10 a .m .-5  p.m.
1 5 0 7  Ave F.

(Rio Grande Plaza)
Del Rio, Texas  

7 7 4 -1 2 7 2

DON'T TRASH IT ,
RADE

IT!
List it 
in the 

Classifieds

The Itnirkrll Ni'ws 
.  5G:ì HS5L>

Identify
The Picture.

The first person to come
by The Brackett News and | 
correctly identify this pic-i 
ture will receive a j 
Brackett News cap! |

r  .

iMfciiiiHrim

Adult Cut Kids Cut

95
Save $2 
R e g . $ 8 . 9 5

S(ur\. nu (Iciilili- «lisrmmtA

MastEfCutB

Any Perm
OFF
.Storting nl STl
Imliitie'« Sluunp'Ri. 
Hmn lit ntul

Simv. Ml’ iloiiltlr (listdiinl'i
M asterCuts

Save $2  
Regi $6 .95
(17, (ind under) 

-Sorry, no <1pii1>Ic discount.̂

MasterCuts

Any Product
S - ^ O F F• • • • •

R E Q S H g y s

wm
Sorrv. no tiniililr discounts

M asterCuts

No Winner i 
Try Another Week !

'The floats are really taking shape. It’s great to see all the enthusiasm 
from so many, not to mention all the hard work. We are blessed with 
many talented members who are so willing to give of their talents and 
time. I know we would all like to win a trophy, but, should this not come 
to pass, this labor of love for Fort Clark Springs by so many will be very 
rewarding. We’re hoping for a big turnout of Fort Clark members at the 
Old Settlers Reunion parade Saturday, August 6. Hope you can make it.

August is upon us, folks, school will be beginning soon. Vacation time 
will soon be over fof many of us so let’s make the most of the last few 
weeks. Plan outings with your family and friends, enjoy our beautiful 
parks, cool off in the swimming pool, play pome golf, or enjoy the nature 
trails. We have much here at the Fort - don’t let summer pass you by 
without enjoying our Fort and great facilities.

Saturday night, August 6, is Prime Rib Night at Las Moras 
Restaurant; don’t forget Mexican Buffet every Friday evening: Sunday 
buffet every week.. .a perfect weekend to dine out!

PlnzB Dol Sol M all 

Del Rio. TX
f-Rcgi.s torpornlion 1993

MasterCuts
family h a irc u tta ^

Mon.-Sal. 10 n.m. - 9 p.m. 
Sun 12 noon - 5 p.m.

Community
Calendar FT-CLftRK 41
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AA: Mondays, 8 pm, Slator Hall, 109 W. James St.
AI-Aim b : c a n  HELP. Call 563-9205 for time & location of meetings. 
Altar Sodaty: 1st Monday, 5:30 pm, Parish Hall.
BBD  School Board: 2nd Monday, 6:30 pm. School Board Room.
Bata SIgau Phi

R of J  Boto ^paUoB O alcron (Sept-May) 2nd & 4th Monday, 7 pm 
Procoptor Thoto Sigma (Sept-May) 1st & 3rd Monday, 7 pm.
Lanroato Iota SpailoB (All year) 3rd Monday, 7 pm.

Moontafai Laurol Gordon Q ab: 2nd Thursday, (Sept-May) 10 am 
Chaaibar of Caounorco; 2nd 'Thursday, 7:30 pm, Cavalry Room.
City Council, Brockottvlllo: 1st Tuesday after 2nd Monday, 6 pm. City 
Hall.
CHy CouncU, Spofford: 2nd Tuesday, 7 pm, Spofford City Hall. 
ConuaiaahiMra Court: 2nd Monday, 9 am. Court House.
Dol Bio Christian WoaMn’a d u b: 1st Wednesday, 12 Noon, San Felipe 
Country Qub, Reservations required.
PCS Pot Luck Siqtpor: 3rd Wednesday, 6:30 pm, Service Club. Bring 
covered dish, plates and utensils.
DnpHcata Bridge: 'Tuesday, 7 pm, Shaffer Hall.
PCS Art Qnb: Work days Monday and Saturday 11 am, meeting 1st 
Monday, 1 pm, Art Studio.
PCS Coinannlty Council: 2nd Saturday, 10 am, Shaffer Hall.
PCS Board of Dtroctora: 3rd Saturday, 9 am. Board Room.
PCS Mataricol Sodoty: 4th Saturday, 10 am, Shaffer Hall.
PCS Mnoouni/Sutlarf Staro: Saturday & Sunday, 1-4 pm.
PCS Lodioo Lnnehoon: 2nd Wednesday, Noon, Las Moras Restaurant. 
Make reservation at Adult Center.
PCS VFW #83B0 & AnriUary: 4th Monday, 6 pm Pot Luck Dinner, 7 pm 
Meetings, Service Qub.
PCS Bingo: Friday, 7 pm, Shaffer Hall.
PCS Old Quarry Sodaty: 1st Monday, 7:00 pm.
KC B tto rlca l Prosorvatlon Sodaty: 4th Thursday, 7 pm. Court House. 
KC Klckors: 2nd & 4th Thursdays, 7:30 pm, Service Qub.
Kulglita of Cohunbna: 1st Sunday, 12 noon, Pariah Hall.
Uoos Qub: 1st & 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm. Las Moras Restaurant. 
lUatMiU» Lodgo #444:2nd Tuesday, 7 pm. Lodge Hall, Ann St.
Oidar of Bastom Star #204:1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:30 pm, Masonic Hall, 
407 Bedell St., Del Rio.
Shrinort: 4th Tuesday, 6:30 pm. Las Moras Restaurant.
Botory Qnb: Every liiursday, 12 noon, Las Moras Restaurant. 
Methodist Lodlot Lonchoon; 3rd Wednesday, noon, Slator Hall. Please 
make reservations.
CMotlvo Writing Group: Fridays, 9:30 am, Golf Qub Snack Bar.

Fort d a rk  Gun Qnb, 3rd Wednesday, 7 p.m., Adult Center.

Wednesday, August 10 
Saturday, August 13 
Wednesday, August 17 
Saturday, August 20 
Saturday, August 27 
Every Monday, 9 a.m. 
Every Friday, 7 p.m. 
Every Tuesday, 7 p.m.

AUGUST EVENTS
Ladies Luncheon 

Hot Dog Cookout, Golf Qub 
Pot Luck Dinner, Service Club 

Adult Center Party 
Fish Fry and Dance, Golf Club 

Golf Scramble, Par-3 Course 
Bingo, Shaffer Hall 

Duplicate Bridge, Shaffer Hall

The August Funfinder is available at the Adult Center or Member Ser
vice Office. Pick up a copy for more details on August events and com
mittee meetings. __ ______  __

CANS For C.A.R.E.
Anyone wishing to donate their aluminum cans to help pay ex- || 
penses incurred for “Citizens Against Radio-active Environ-g 

m ent” may do so by taking them to the trailer parked outside

Casuals Plus Store 
Next To 

Plaza Wash

I jl 1» jl'T' prTTT TT T3 14
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Mens League
Wednesday, July 27 

Best 2-balls

1st, 142, Roy Dyer, Clarence Black- 
bum. Ken Bell, A1 Henke

2nd, 143, Julian Garza, Ruben Mar
tinez, Allen McCord, Ernest Hall

3rd, tie, 148, C. M. Smith, Bill 
Koons, Dan Isenberg, Larry 
Walker; Bob Houk, Jim Bussey, 
Andy Anderson, Herb Voracek

149, Tom Beaty, Bob Derrickson, 
Joel Terrazas, Muzzy Edwards

154, Jim Swinney, Nick Eckenrod, 
Joel Terrazas, Carl Green

155, Roger Kurz, George Miller, 
Dwite Gilliland, Jay Hutton

Couples Scramble

Thursday, July 28 
Nine teams teed off at 8 a.m. for 

the weekly Couples Scramble.
Frank and Doris Eckenroth, 

teamed with Dwite and Luella 
Gilliland, took first place with a two 
under.

The team of BUi Koons, Gene 
Graham, Ernie Hall, and Betty In
man tied with the team of Tom 
Beaty, Kelly Dennis, Bob 
Derrickson and Ruth Pack with a 
score of one under.

Host for the Couples next' week is 
this week’s winning team. Tee off at 
8:00 a.m. Thursday. Sign up at the 
Golf Club.

End Of Month Scramble
Saturday, July 30

The game was Red-White & Blue 
with a twist, and four teams tied for 
first place at 59:

Julian Garza, Bill Mills, Mae Roper, 
Gene Graham

Greg Wood, Jim Bussey, Marty 
Isenberg, Leslie Houk

Roger Kurz, Pat McKelvy, Dan 
Isenberg, Carl Green

Roy Dyer, Dwite Gilliland, Helen 
Miller, Avis Anderson

Eleven teams competed in the tour
nament.

Ladies League

Tuesday, August 2 

Best 9 holes minus % Handicap

1st place, Leslie Houk, 29 
2nd place, Mae Roper, 29.5 
3rd place, Shirley Stephenson, 32

Twelve women particiapted. On 
Tuesday, August 9, meet at 7:45 
a.m., tee time 8:00 a.m.

9-Hole League

Seven ladies participated and the 
game was Low Putts. Gene G aham 
chipped in twice and eame first 
place. Eileen Voracek took second

and Alice Seargeant and Gaye Kurz 
tied for third. All ladies are welcome 
to come and play...tee off time is 
7:30 a.m.

Tri-City Ladies Tourney

Tuesday, August 2 
San Felipe Course

Overall Low Gross, Maxine Lawson 
Overall Low Net, Justine Stone

1st Flight, Low Gross, Molle Stehle 
1st Flight, Low Net, Kelly Dennis

Second Flight Low Gross, Fern 
Dyer
Second Flight Low Net, Helen 
Miller

Third Flight, Low Gross, Luella 
Gilliland
3rd Flight, Low Net, Christine 
Booth
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Catching Up On The News 
Update #3

It has been determined that no 
matter what is being done, by any 
one doing anything, there is always 
something else that over rides the 
previous thing that was being done 
in the first place.

Now if that makes sense to you, 
then we all need a little more help 
than I thought. But the statement is 
basically true.

Example -- During all ± e  ruckus 
that was being raised about old Hor- 
tense, B .B., Rosilee and Arlo, there 
was a tiny bit of really neat stuff 
going on in the backside of Kortman 
Kounty.

Yep, Buckshot was getting in on 
the mouse fur black market.

Even though it was against the 
law to go aroimd murdering coimty 
owned mice that was living on coun
ty owned land. Buckshot was get
ting semi-rich.

Greed is a terrible thing.
Buckshot had found a market for 

extremely soft mouse fur. And 
prime mouse fur was bringing about 
$1.25 per hide. Buckshot was not a 
complete idiot, he knew that 2 zillion 
mice meant a lot of money. He just 
had to figure out a way to get the lit
tle darlings skinned and out of the 
county.

What he didn’t figure on was the 
fact that skinning mice was a little 
more touchy than skinning 
something like a coyote or rabbit.

It don’t take much to screw up a 
mouse hide.

Buckshot found out that finding 
experienced mouse skinners in
volved a lot of searching cind 
bribing. Not to mention the pur
chasing of some really tiny knives.

Anywho -  Buckshot was in the 
process of getting his first shipment 
of mouse skins sent out when it hap
pened.

Buckshot had leased a small farm, 
complete with bam and electricity to 
start his new but highly illegal 
business in. He only lived about 2 
miles from the farm and he had 
figured out he could keep his hired 
help there out of sight and busy.

I can’t remember the old boy’s 
name, but someone once said that if 
anytjling can possibly go wrong, it 
will. Bet Buckshot remembers that 
saying, too.

Buckshot had gone over to the 
farm to make sure all the little 
mouse hides was packed properly 
and ready to load on the back of his 
1957 Ford hcdf-ton pickup when he 
got the surprise of his life.

That afternoon his hired help had 
managed to sneak into town and 
purchase some spirits of the alcohol 
nature. (They was celebrating the 
completion of the first shipment). 
When they returned to finish up the

O’r) T .J. Jarret, Dr. Rick Machen, State Representative Pete Gallego, 
John McMoulhksay, Alan McWilliams, Mike Milam, and Tony French.

Kinney County Rancher Update Meeting 
Held At Civic Center August 2

Kinney County ranchers met at the Kinney County Civic Center on 
August 2,1994, and the meeting gave approximately 38 ranchers a chan
ce to share and exchange ideas as well as Usten to an educational program 
designed to answer questions in the cU'eas of livestock health and 
nutritional products, pesticide application techniques and cautions, lamb 
feeding and nutrition in the feedlot, and the meat goat industry in Texas 
with the influence of the recently imported Boer goats from New 
Zealand.

In addition, other guests were on hand to visit and give updates on 
current topics. State Representative Pete Gallego {D--Alpine), discussed 
endangered species and current legislation, the Edwards Underground 
Aquifer and current ' legislation «md fielded Vcuious questions, from the 
audience. Representative Gallego remained throughout the program to 
visit with ranchers and to enjoy and learn from the program.

Mr. J.T . Jarret, current vice-president of the 'Texas Sheep and Goat 
Raisers Association was on hand to give a report on current activities of 
the association and highlights of the recent state convention held in Kerr- 
ville last month.

Mr. Mike Milam, sales representative with Merck Agrivet, discussed 
strategic deworming of sheep, goats and cattle. Products were discussed 
as well as labelling requirements for use with livestock. Education on in
ternal and external parasites and their life cycles was also part of the 
program.

'The program began and concluded with Dr. Rick Machen, Extension 
Livestock Specialist with The Texas Agricultural Extension Service, 
discussing the Texas A&M Pasture to Packer Program and the Boer 
goat influence on the meat goat industry in Texas.

Participants were treated to a catered noon meal served by Haby’s 
BBQ in Uvalde, compliments of Kinney County Wool and Mohair, Merck 
Agrivet and Acco Feeds.

Moncus* Musings

Park Ranger, Interpreter 
Bastrop State Park

minor little details of disposing of 
the little bodies, they kinda got a lit
tle careless.

One of the hired hands managed 
to spiU an old 15-gallon drum of 
kerosene. It leaked out on to the first 
stack of little hides and proceeded to 
ruin about $30.00 worth of skins.

Now just because these guys were 
blitzed didn’t mean they were 
stupid. They knew that Buckshot 
was prone to violence when things 
didn’t go just right and the loss of 
that many skins came under the 
heading of ± e  not just right depar
tment.

They gathered up what was left of 
the spirits and left out for 
Tishamingo, Oklahoma, where they 
figured they would get a job in a 
T-shirt painting factory.

Buckshot got to the bam about 45 
minutes after the hired hands left 
and what he saw was not a pretty 
sight.

Nope, there was little naked 
mouse bodies everywhere and the 
smell of kerosene was pretty strong.

Buckshot went a little goofy. At 
first he wanted to find the hired 
hands and do a little skinning of his 
own. Then it dawned on him that he 
might oughta get out of there simply 
because he didn’t have any idea 
what them hired hands was doing 
and who they might be talking to.

He reached to pick up the tipped 
over kerosene drum and sloshes 
some on ’im. Then he managed to 
drop one of his gloves on the way 
out. He jumped into his truck and 
left out like a thief in the night.

He figured he needed some kind 
of alibi in case some one got wise 
and tried to nail him for a felony 
mouse murdering rap. He got to his 
house and CciUed for a chcuter flight 
from Logaville to Puducah.

Parking his pickup in the 
driveway, he made his way into the 
house leaving little tracks of 
kerosene all the way. He changed 
clothes and made good his escape to 
the airport.

Meanwhile back at the ranch (so 
to speak) Virginia Sides had 
received a call informing her that 
some kids were using Buckshot’s 
newly leased mouse skinning bam 
for a hide out while playng hooky 
and avoiding some really nasty 
meals of veggies at the school 
cafeteria.

She put on her camouflage com
bat skirt, her new high heeled com
bat boots and started for the bam.

What she saw when she got there 
made her go kinda buUestic. She 
knew that Buckshot had the place 
leased and she headed for 
Buckshot’s house.

(To be continued)

®Copyright by M ichael M oncus 1994

If The Beagle Comes

Cottontails hippity-hopped then paused beside the gate with large 
brown eyes turned to face me. Every evening and probably soon this 
morning a neighborhood beagle will come and give them a run for their 
money amongst the briars and underbmsh but early they look to be at 
peace and so fiUed with wonder.

I feel some mornings the peace that exists before the beagle (problems 
of the day) comes. Full of energy and fresh from sleep I step out into a 
soft early light and am happy with birds and far off cdls of roosters and 
mail trucks or jeeps crunching tires on the gravelly roads. Hums of first 
starts and t i ^ e  of dishes or fisherman voices always bring a little 
peaceful feeling. 'The dandelion’s heads aré all turned towards the east 
and prepared in hope for a fresh sun to appear. I don’t  think even if its 
happened for years that the beagle comes that the bunnies are thinking 
about it until they hear the first charge. 'That’s the way not to spoil all the 
good. Don’t shiver and twitch remembering how close the beagle gets. 
Munch the good munchies, sniff the sweet clover, hop the great gulch, 
and nuzzle A e nice noses every minute you get. 'Then when the beagle 
comes, don t run in fear but enjoy the good chase because now is all the 
time there ever will be. 'There will be cotton tails when the seasons are 
good; the grasses tall and rich; and mesquite trees loaded with seed. The 
good times for rabbits have always been good times for me.

Chronicles O f Fort Clark,
Texas By Donald A. Swanson

(To run in installments)

Chaplain Elijah Guión

County Agenf 
News

by Alan L. McWilliams

Cicada Killer Wasps Are Startling, But Mostly Harmless

Cicada killer wasps may startle 
some people when they encounter 
one, but for the most part they are 
harmless. Each year these 
menacing-looking wasps are abun*. 
dant in our lawns and flower beds in 
Brackettville.

People become concerned over 
their appearance, presumably 
because of their large size and 
behavior. 'The male wasps have the 
annoying habit of buzzing near 
humans, but cannot sting. Females, 
however, have the ability to sting 
but generally will not unless han
dled. People working in ± e ir yards 
or who accidently step on their nests 
barefoot can experience a painful 
sting.

Cicada killers are large, 
measiuing about 1 - I'A inches long. 
'They have a rusty red coloration on 
the head, thorax and wings, while 
the abdomen is black with yellow 
stripes, bands or markings.

'They may be active throughout 
the summer, at least as long as 
cicadas are present, and it is thought 
that cicada killer wasps have only 
one generation per year. The 
females may dig cile ries in lawns, 
gardens or flower beds, and after

Haby, Lockhart, Ross 
7th Annual 

Production Sale

Faith ahd optimism in the Angora 
(^ at and mohair business was 
evident at the Haby, Lockhart, 
Ross, and Speck production sale 
where 49 bucks averaged $606.00 
and 35 does averaged $359.00.

'The highest selling buck was con
signed by the Speck family and was 
purchased for $2,000.00 by Ben and 
Paula Lockhart of Barksdale. 
Highest selling doe was consigned 
by Haby & Haby and purchased for 
$1,200.00 by Bloodworth Brothers 
of Sonora.

The top five bucks averaged 
$1,670.00 while the top five does 
averaged $875.00.

Volume buyers included L.C. 
Hengst, Jr. of San Angelo - 4 head 
for $5,250.00; Jimmy Cahill 
Sonora - 8 head for $3,275.00 
Bloodworth Brothers of Sonora - 3 
head for $2,350.00; Jimmy Condra 
of Sonora - 6 head for $2,175.00; and 
Forked Lighting - 4 head 
$2,050.00.

paralyzing the cicada with her 
stinger, the female places it at the 
bottom of the long burrow she had 
dug. She then lays an egg on it.

The burrow can be as wide as 
inch in diameter and up to 3 or 4 in
ches long, so a considerable amount 
of dirt is removed and thrown out to 
form a small mound. When this 
happens, your lawn and other places 
may take on a less than desirable 
appearance. Control is rarely 
warranted for this otherwise 
beneficial insect. It is simply best to 
ignore it if at all possible.

Nesting will decline towards the 
end of summer, especially when 
there becomes less cicadas for its 
food source. When control is 
necessary, use products containing 
malathion, dursban, diazinon or 
Sevin, making sure these products 
are labeled for application to soil or 
lawns. .

Biirrows shoulcfbe jqdated during 
the daylight hofirS conitQl^SQr- 
ts should take place' after dark. 'The 
advantage of the night time treat
ment is eliminating not only the 
developing brood, but catching 
adults in the burrows. The area 
should be thoroughly drenched with 
the insecticide also ¡»uring the 
diluted solution into the burrow cmd 
tapping the entrance shut with your 
foot.

Sevin can be effective when ap
plied as a dust to individual mounds. 
More than one application may need 
to be made on successive nights to 
eliminate these wasps.

For more information you can call 
or come by the coimty Extension of
fice located on the second floor of 
the courthouse.

Elijah Guión, like his opposite. 
Chaplain D. Eglinton Barr, both ap
peared in the post Civil War colored 
infantry regiments. Each tried 
desperately to improve the morale 
and education of the black soldiers 
in Texas as part of the Federal Oc
cupation Army. Elijah Guión was 
listed as a dissented rector by the 
Episcopal Bishop of Louisiana, 
Leonidas Polk.

Now Leonidas Polk was a very in
fluencia! Episcopal Bishop in 
Louisiana and he can be listed as the 
influence on a number of Chaplains 
who were commissioned in the army 
for religious training to one of six 
black U.S. Army Regiments. These 
chaplains spent the majority of their 
time attempting to improve the 
educational standards of those 
soldiers.

A word in favor of Leonidas Polk, 
the Episcopal Bishop of Louisiana, 
seems appropriate at this point since 
he was so instrumental in furnishing 
chaplains to colored regiments in the 
armies of both the Confederate and 
Union. It is also interesting to note 
during the Civil War that Polk 
became a Lieutenant (General in the 
confederate Army. He acquired this 
position as he was educated at West 
Point and attended the academy at 
the same time “The President 
(Davis), the two Johnstons, Lee and 
Magruder.’’i After graduation from 
West Point, he served a short time 
in an artillery regiment but resigned 
to enter the church. During the war, 
Cieneral Polk commanded a (On- 
federate force at the battles of 
Perryville and Belmont, as well as at 
Shiloh and Murfeesborough.2

General Polk was killed at the bat
tle of Kenesaw Mountain, (Georgia, 
June 14, 1864.3 He failed to live to 
see the influence he had through his 
appointees in raising the education 
level of color soldiers in U.S. Army. 
His concern for colored troops may 
have been influenced since it was 
reported that prior to the war Polk 
possessed 700 slaves. He also ad
vocated the Civil War was about

generals’’ from the union Army.
After U.S. Forty-First Ckilor In

fantry Regiment was formed they 
were shipped from New Orleans to 
Galveston, marched to San Antonio, 
and reported for duty to the Depar
tment of Texas. The first duty in 
Texas was at Fort Ringold (Rio 
Grande City). Since the Indian 
depredations were in the north and 
west of Texas, the Department of 
Texas transferred the Forty-Fitst 
Infantry to Fort Clark, March 1868.

At Fort Clark Chaplain Guión was 
discouraged by what he found. Fort 
Clark had suffered since 1856 
without improvements and very lit
tle repair, if any. The Confederates 
only occupied Fort Clark from Mar
ch 19, 1861 until August 1862 with 
more destruction to the fort than 
improvements. Although at the 
commencement of the Civil War 
± ere  were three palisado log 
bcuracks. Company K, Third Infan
try managed to bum one of those 
and another company attempted in 
bitterness to fire theirs only to 

 ̂ damage the inside.
Chaplain Guión found he had no 

facilities for school or religious 
programs and it appeared there 
would be none for a long time. 
Moreover, while the regimental 
headquarters was located at Fort 
Clark, the companies were scattered 
at other Texas forts and many miles 
apart. The stay at Fort Clark was 
relatively short.

January 1869, Clolonel Mackenzie 
was appointed commander of the 
Military District of-the Pecos and 
transferred with most of the Forty- 
First infantry Regiment to Fort 
McKavett.

In October 1869, the Army was 
required, by Congress, to cut back 
its forces. This resulted in con
solidations of 38, 39, 40 and 41 in
fantries. 'The 38th and 41st were 
consolidated into the 24th Infantry 
Regiment. Somehow Chaplain John 
N. Shultz, of the 38th Infantry, was 
assigned to the new 24th Infantry 
and Chaplain Guión became

states rights not slavery. _________ ^assigned and declared a super-
Elijah Guion’s ministry of ;̂ il5iSc8^ 6r«jTilEBbus,.hj9»Bas'.iisaigned t(*j

months was primarily devoted to the 
First New Orleans Volunteers. 
Guión was appointed to serve First 
New Orleans Infantry February 27,
1865, and he was honorably 
mustered out of service June 1,
1866. While in service with First 
New Orleans, he held services for 
troops at the regimental headquar
ters, camp of distribution, and the 
“police jaü.’’ After his discharge, he 
was appointed chaplain, July 28, 
1866, for the U.S. Forty-First Cnlor 
Infantry Regiment. This unit was 
one of four color infantry regiments 
authorized by (Congress in July 1866 
to increase the army for its oc
cupation duties in the south. The 
Forty-First Infimtry was assigned 
Brevet Major General Randid S. 
Mackenzie, one of four “boy

Galveston where he served ■ ifiitijl 
December 1870. At that time he was 
assigned to the Tenth Cavalry in the 
Indian Territory (Fort Sill). He ser
ved with Tenth (ilavalry until he died 
January 17,1879.

1. Lt. Col. Fremantle, “Three Mon
ths in the Southern States, April - 
June 1863,” New York, John Brad- 
bumn, 1864, page 140.
2. Ibid, page 148.
3. Francis Heitman, “Historical 
Register & Dictionary of the U.S. 
Army,” Washington, (JOPj 1903.
Earl Stover, “Up From Handymen, 

The U.S. Army Chaplaincy, 1865- 
1920,” pages 13-14.

William G. Muller, “The Twenty 
Fourth Infantry, Fort Collins,” The 
Old Army Press.

THE GIFTBOX
201 SPRING ST.

of

for

Have a Good Day 
ice

S A T U R m Y  -  AUGUST 6TH

SP E C IA L  ST C m E  W IDE SA L E

25^ O F F  ON EV ER Y TH IN G  
(EXCLUDING CA RD S)

DOC»l P R IZ E  TO B E  AW ARE»D AT 5 PM

COVIE B Y  R E G IS T E R  AND TA K E ADVANTAGE O F  
O U R  ONE DAY C m Y  C ELEH R  A1 ION

§

T h a n k  Y o u  F o r  R e a d in g  
T h e  B r a c k e t t  N e w s

LIONS CLUB THRIFT SHOP
Old Nipper 6rug Building, Spring Street, BrackettviUe

'The Brackettville Lions Thrift Shop needs furniture and appliances.
I As you do your spring cleaning or replace your items or clean out store 
) rooms and closets...remember the Uons Thrift Shop.

Call Peter Pohl - 563-9281, Sid Spohnholtz - 563-2169 
(Darmen Berlanga - 563-2773, Walt Bauguess - 563-9360 

Or Any Lion!
The Shop is open for business from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. on the I
and tMrdSatnrtay of each month

üfvMi ^acÂ. w nd  / - 4
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erTurf ^
RESERVED FOOTBALL TICKETS 

1994 SEASON
Re s e r v e d  fo o t b a l l  t ic k e t s  fo r  t h e  1994 sea so n  w il l  go 
ON SALE M on day , Au g u st  8, 1994, a t  t h e  B r a c k e t t  In
d epen d en t  School Dis t r ic t  c en tr a l  o f f ic e . If  yo u  o b
t a in e d  RESERVED SEATS IN 1993 AND WISH TO KEEP YOUR 
SEATS, CALL CiNDY BRANDT AT 210/563-2491. OFFICE HOURS 
ARE FROM 8:00 A.M. TO 12:00 NOON AND 1:00 P.M. TO 4:00 P.M. 
M on day  th rough  F r id a y . If  y o u  w ould  l ik e  t o  o bta in

SEATS FOR THIS COMING SEASON, EITHER CALL OR COME BY 
THE OFFICE DURING THE ABOVE SPECIFIED HOURS.

T ic k e t s  m a y  b e  pa id  fo r  in  advan ce  w h en  yo u  r e s e r v e

YOUR SEATS, BUT TICKETS MAY NOT BE PICKED UP BEFORE THE 
FIRST HOME GAME. TICKETS MAY BE PICKED UP AT THE GATE 
THE EVENING OF THE FIRST HOME GAME ON FRIDAY, SEPTEM
BER 2 ,1 9 9 4 . If  y o u  h a v e  n ot pa id  fo r  y o u r  t ic k e t s  prio r

TO THIS TIME, PAYMENT IS REQUIRED AT THE TIME OF PICK UP.
T h e r e  w il l  b e  s ix  hom e g a m e s  t h is  y e a r . E ach  t ic k e t  is  
$3.00 PER GAME FOR A TOTAL OF $18.00 PER SEAT FOR THE EN
TIRE SEASON.

MMAMMMmMMMMMMWMMMWMMMMMMWMMMIMW

Tiger Band Schedule Announced
August 1 - August 18

1

MONDAY

Brass1 9-11:30 am 

¡11:30 am - 2:00 pm Woodwinds 

Full Band

TUESDAY

Percussion

Full Band

THURSDAY

Woodwinds 

Percussion 

Full Band

9 -12  am 

11 -5  pm

WEDNESDAY 

Full Band 

Full Band

FRIDAY 

Full Band 

Full Band

Practices beginning at 9 am and 11:30 am will be held in the Band Hall. 
I Practices beginning at 3 pm will be held on the marching pract'^  field.

I Appropriate supplies lor marching practice are:
I Tennis Shoes (no sandals or dress shoes)
I Shorts 
I Pencil

■ Small Notebook

Bring sim-block so you will not get a bad sunburn. If you have one, bring 
a water thermos or cooler. Although marching practice will not be in the 
middle of the day, it will still be very hot.

If you have any questions call me at the Band H all, 210/563-2491, Ext. 
31, or at home 210/775-2466.

Chris CantreU, Band Director

CHEER CAMP
T-he-Bradtett Independent School District cheerleaders are sponsoring a 

Cheer Camp to be held on Saturday, August 13, 1 9 ^ , from  9:00 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m. Registration will begin at 8:30 a.m. at the high school gym.

The camp is open to girls from  ages 5 -11 . The fe e  fo r  the camp is $10.00. 
>Each participant will receive a Brackett Spirit T-Shirt at the end o f the day 
fo r  completing the camp.

Interested parties should bring a picnic lunch with them, there wtll be a 
short lunch break from  12:00 noon to 12:30 p.m.

COME JOIN US
LEARN ALL THENEWCHEERS

NFL
^  FOOTBALL 

Starts August 20 
Fox Is Available Now! 

No Charge
Plus NFL Prime Ticket! 

180 Games 
17 WeeksOf Football 

Also 150 Other Channels!
Free Installation Now!

After August 20, $399.00 
Installation Feel

Call Sky Cable Fix
563-2963 or 1-800-648-2963

Also Fort Clark Residents 
You Can Also Have Our System!

student Supply List 
Jones Elementary 

1994-95
PRE-KINDERGARTEN

1 Plastic school box
2 Pkgs 8-count crayons 
1 8-oimce school glue
2 Pencils #2
1 Box Family size Kleenex
1 Roll Paper towels
2 Folders with brads & pockets
1 Pair scissors (metal - blimt)
2 Small watercolor sets
1 Backpack

KINDERGARTEN
2 Pencils #2
1 Pair school scissors 
1 8-ounce school glue 
1, Box family size Kleenex
1 Plastic school box
2 Folders with brads & pockets 
1 Roll paper towels
1 8-count crayons

FIR ST GRADE 
24 C^unt crayons 
20 Pencils #2 
1 Pair scissors (pointed)
1 8-ounce school glue
1 Big Chief tablet
2 Boxes family size Kleenex
1 Plastic school box
2 Folders with brads & pockets 
2 Erasers (big, pink)
1 Backpack 
8 Pencil cap erasers 
1 Roll paper towels

School Sta r t s  
F riday

August 19,1994

SECOND GRADE 
24 Count Crayons (no more)
12 Pencils #2
1 Fair scissors (Fiskars)
2 Boxes f2unily size Kleenex 
1 Plastic School Box
8 Folders with brads & pockets
1 Eraser (big, pink)
400 Sheets notebook paper
2 Large glue sticks
1 8-oimce Elmer’s Glue-all 
1 pkg. 3x5 lined index cards

THIRD GRADE 
12 Pencils #2
1 Pair scissors (pointed tip)
2 Boxes family size Kleenex
3 Folders with brads & pockets
1 Eraser (big, pink)
200 Sheets notebook paper
2 Large glue sticks 
24 Count crayons
1 Plastic school box

FOURTH GRADE 
12 Pencils #2 
1 Red pen
3 Boxes family size Kleenex
1 Small zip bag - small items
7 Folders with brads & pockets 
400 Sheets notebook paper 
1 12-inch ruler
2 Highlighters
1 Packet map colors

FIFTH GRADE 
1 Packet map colors 
12 Pencils #2
1 Pair scissors (pointed tip)
1 12-inch ruler
2 Boxes family size Kleenex
1 Notebook binder w/dividers
2 Folders with brads & pockets 
1 Eraser (big, pink)
1 Protractor
200 Sheets notebook paper
No School Boxes
No Lead Pencils (Mechanical)

Chamber Chatter
Kinney County 

Chamber Of Commerce Larry Sofaly, President

Last week I  was joined by Chamber Director Tom Faulkenberry, who 
served as photographer, and we visited three of the newer businesses in. 
Brack^ttVule tô  welcome them to the community. Several others will be 
featured in the"near future. This part of being Chamber President is a 
real pleasure.

The Car Wash
Owner-manager Lanette Wilson showed Chamber President Sofaly 

around the “Car Wash Store” which is attached to The Car Wash on 
Highway 90. The Car Wash is open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. The 
Store is open 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. Thursday, Friday, and Saturday. 
There one can find antiques, furnitme and collectibles. Mrs. Wilson in
vites one and all to stop and browse when they come to wash their car. 
The phone is 563-9999.

Rodriguez Brothers
At 607 S. Aim Street, between B&S Grocery and Davis Hardware, the 

R o d ^ e z  Brothers have opened an auto service. (L-R) Benjamin 
Rodriguez and Frank Rodriguez explain to Chamber President Sofaly 
that they fix flats, do tune-ups, grease vehicles, and operate a car wash. 
At present their telephone has not been installed but they invite 
customers to stop by Monday through Saturday, 8:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
im m u n iz a t io n  c lin ic

For All Age Groups

August 26 ,10 :00  -12:00 a.m., 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 
Kinney Coimty Civic Center, Brackettville

Please bring immunization record and social security number.

A #
Making A Difference
By TAYLOR STEPHENSON
BISD Curriculum Director

Abacus Instructional Management System

We’re about to embark on a new 
concept in managing the curriculum 
at Brackett ISD. For the next two 
weeks, the instructional staff and 
administrators will receive training 
on how the instructional 
management system works. Abacus 
can manage both curriculum and in
struction. In public schools, the 
curriculmn is what is taught. In
struction is how it is taught. An in
struction program is where it is 
taught, and outcomes will be what 
we expect learners.to learn.

In the past few years, there has 
been a shift to formative teaching 
and testing. Formative means that 
instruction has not been completed 
and re-teaching will occur if needed. 
Traditional education tells us that 
we give a test at the end of a unit, 
and then we move on to the next 
unit. We test to see how well the 
students have learned. In formative 
assessment, we will use the results 
of the test to help teachers know 
what needs to be re-taught. (Jood 
teachers do this naturally. The 
system will give reports on whether 
individual students did or did not 
master the outcomes. The system 
has the potential to focus 
curriculum.

What are the outcomes that we 
expect from each class that is 
taught? What assessment
question(s) will be used to test 
students to determine if the outcome 
has been learned? In other words, 
test questions must be tied to a writ
ten goal or outcome. We will use 
TAAS instructional targets, objec
tives and essential elements to 
determine the outcomes.

Through an instructional
management system, curriculum is 
taken out of a dusty closet and put at 
the forefront of the instruction. Af
ter it is tested, it determines what 
should be re-taught. It will be 
possible for teachers to have a writ
ten log of what children know and 
what they haven’t learned yet in 
each subject that they take.

Abacus helps focus teaching 
resources for outcomes such as tex
tbooks, films, or magazine articles, 
Teachfers will use textbooks to teach 
th^‘outcomes that are written and 
that will be assessed. A test can be 
generated by the system which can 
be computer created and scaimed 
after the student completes the test. 
Reports can be given to teachers 
immediately on how well the student 
learned the instructional target. The 
report will tell how each student 
performed. It will also take an objec
tive and tell how the class performed

so that the teacher can know im
mediately if the concept needs to be 
re-taught to all students or just the 
few that might have been 
daydreaming, were absent, or did 
not catch on.

We will have to place all of this 
curriculum and the test items in the 
computer. This will take time and 
effort on the part of the instructional 
staff. An instructional management 
system is a computer software shell 
that 2illows you to place data in the 
system enabling the staff to. use it. 
Lots of heU"d work are needed to get 
the system on line and into place.

We have fine teachers and ad
ministrators at BISD. We have good 
students. In the 90s, there is so 
much tliat needs to be taught. Tex
tbooks have become impossible to 
get through because of the volume 
of material. We must be selective 
about what is taught. The selection 
is based on what curriculum our 
local district and state require. 
Curriculum comes alive by the . 
teacher’s academic background and 
knowledge -  which enrich the 
curriculum. How curriculum is 
taught will be largely determined by 
the te.acher. Teachers certainly can 
enrich the basic requirements of 
Essential Elements with their own 
academic direction.

We begin this week! I ’ll keep you 
posted. It’s a process that will take a 
year or longer to complete. We ac
tually began a couple of years ago 
with awareness. Last year, we did 
lots of writing of goals and cutting 
and pasting of essential elements 
and thinking about what assessment 
of each. This year, we will refine our 
data, place it in a curriculum 
management system, and go to 
work teaching it. When it is 
finished, each 3 weeks of the school 
year teachers will give a short test 
that will tell ±em  wliat students 
have learned the specific objectives. 
The principal, as the instructional 
leader of the school, will work with 
teachers in trying to focus school 
resources to assist teachers. Prin
cipals will be knowledgable about 
instruction, curriculum, and how 
well students are learning.

I ’m excited to be part of a school 
system that places instruction and 
curriculum on a high level. ‘I  have 
faith that our fine staff can get this 
job done. This week, for making a 
difference, I salute BISD ’s efforts to 
give their students an instructional 
management system. The winners 
in this effort will be BISD students 
who will become even better in their 
efforts to prepare for the 21st cen
tury.

The Right Hand
(L-R) Customer Marshall Henrich and owner John Jones pause for a brief 
visit with Chamber President Sofaly. The “One Stop Fix It Shop” named 
The Right Hand is located across fi-om the post office at the comer of 
(Jove and Spring Streets and is open 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. Monday - 
Friday. Pickup and delivery or on-premise services are available for 
welding, small engine repair, plumbing, electrical, and appliance repair, 
washers and dryers are a speciality. Just drop by or call John at 563-2337.

Parking For County Employees
County employees took the initiative and assumed the financial respon
sibility for materials to build a covered parking facility for their use on 
Fritter Street on county owned property across the street from the coun
ty jail. Although completion is now near, this picture was taken Friday 
as the framework was going up.
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RGEC Employee Speaks At National Meet
Rio Grande Electric Coop Member Service Advisor Shirley Hadsell 

serv ^  on a panel and spoke on “Organizing Member Advisory Commit
tees at the National Rural Electric Cooperatives Association meeting on 
July 26,1994, at Snowmass Village, Colorado.

The 1994 Marketing, Member Services, and Communication Con
ference was held July 24-27 at the Snowmass Conference Center, 
Snowmass Village, Colorado. Over 1000 employees and their Emilies 
from Cooperatives across the United States were in attendance.

The Sullivan Sheet
by Rick Sullivan

SULLIVAN’S TO P 30 COL
LEG E FOOTBALL TEAMS 

FO R 1994
1. Wisconsin Badgers “ <
2. Florida Gators
3. Notre Dame Fighting Irish
4. Michigan Wolverines
5. Florida State Seminóles
6. Miami Hurricanes
7. Arizona Wildcats
8. Auburn Tigers
9. Penn State Nittany Lions
10. Nebraska Comhuskers
11. Colorado Buffaloes
12. Tennessee Volunteers
13. Alabama Crimson Tide
14. North Carolina Tar Heels
15. UCLA Bruins
16. Texas Longhorns
17. Texas A&M Aggies
18. u s e  Trojans
19. Washington Huskies
20. Arizona State Sun Devils
21. California Golden Bears
22. Baylor Bears
23. Clemson Tigers
24. Ohio State Buckeyes
25. Oklahoma Sooners
26. Virginia Tech Hokies
27. Brigham Young Cougars
28. Arkansas Razorbacks
29. Syracuse Orangemen
30. Western Michigan Broncos 
H EISM A N  T R O P H Y  W IN 

NER: Tailback Brent Moss, Univer
sity of Wisconsin.

<01994 by King Features Synd.

I 50 240
|R«v. 5-94/?)
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Tills Uolicc ro n c fr n s  1994

P i ’o p e t ' t y  T a K  P a t e i  I t i  RRACKFr? T.sn

properly lax taie.s for BRACKb'Tl' school district. It
pre.sciils information about three lax rates. I.ast year’s tax rate is the actual rale the school district u.sed 
to determine property taxes last year. Tliis year's effectU)e rate would itnpo.se the same total taxes 
as last year if you compare properties taxed In boUi years. This year’s tnllhack [jiy rate is the highest 
lax rate the school district can .set before It must hold a rollback election. In each case the.se rales are 
found by dividing thé total amount of taxes and slate funds by the tax ba.se (the total value of taxable 
property) with adjustments as required by state law. The rales are given per Î100 of property value.

ütit yéár'f
last year’s operating taxes 
last year’s debt taxes 
last year’s total taxes 
Last year’s tax ba.se 
last year’s total lax rale

th it ePeetiv« táx ráte:
last year’s adjusted taxes 

(after .subtracting taxes on lost property)
-I- , I his year’s adjusted tax ba.se

(after .subtracting value of new profierly)
= lilis year’s effective tax rale 
X 103  ̂ maximum rate unie.ss the school district 

publishes notices and holds hearing

T ill*  y ^ i ' i  ro llb a ck  tAR rate* ’
,Sclio(Sf'maintenancc and operations 
component

+ ibis year’s lax base 
= fills year’s local maintenance 

and operating rale
+ i.Of) cents = this year’s maximum operating ral( 
+ Ibis year’s debt rale 
= Ibis year’s rollback rate

1 ,0 0 7 ,5 2 0 .0 0
- 0 -

1 ,0 0 7 ,5 2 0 .0 0
8 1 ,2 9 4 ,8 5 5
1 .2 8 /$100

9 6 2 ,2 3 2 .0 5

7 4 ,7 3 7 ,8 9 5

1 .2 8 7 4 /$1(X)

1 .3 2 6 0 /$100

, ;

1 ,0 5 7 ,6 2 4 .3 6
7 6 ,3 1 5 ,4 5 3

1 .3 8 5 8 /$100
1 .4 4 5 8 /$I(K)
.2 5 2 2 /$1(K)
1 .6 9 8 0 /$I00

I'ar a  achool (iMricl with ad d ilion a l w llhack  rate f o r  polliitton conim i, Utsen the follow ing lines

i  - 0 - ____________/Î100Additional rate fot pollution control 
Itollback tax rate % 1 .6 9 8 0 /$100

ScHbduie A
UH^ncum b^rdd f^und Bflljlticei
't he f()llowlngc.slimalcdbalancc.s will tx: left in llic unit’.s properly lax accounl.sal the end of the R.scal year. Tlic.se balancc.s 
ate not cncumlrered by a corresponding debt obligation.

T y p e  o f  W o p e rty  T a x  Fu nd

tJMRESERVEID FUND

tta ia itc e

.$i,O R o,oœ

S c h e d u l e  19 
1994 Debt service
Ib c  unit plans to pay the following amounts for long-term debts that arc secured by pro(x:ity taxes. These anrounts will 
lx: paid from property lax revenues (or additional .sales lax revenues, If applicable).

t )c s c r lp l lo n  o f  D ebt

INI'ERFSI.' ANI.1 S IN K Itr , 
' Dor'll .IS

F r in c tp a l o r  In te r e s t  to  h e  
C o n tra c t P a y m e n t P aid  fro m  

to  Ire Paid  fro m  P rrrp crty
P ro p e rty  T a x e s  T a x e s

O th e r  AniotniLs 
to  b e  Patri

T o ta l
P ay m en t

$ 1 0 0 ,0 (.X ) ,n 0  $ 9 1 , 6 9 5 .5 0  $ 8 0 0 .0 0  ^ 1 9 2 ,4 9 5 .5 0

It 1 9 2 , 4 9 5 .5 0 _________________

_______ L___^
J - 0 -

$ 1 9 2 ,4 9 5 .5 0

- 0-i
Í-1 ? 2 l4 9 5 .J íü

(lírftattii (M needed)
■foial requited for 199'f debt .service 

Amount (if any) paid from funds listed in Schedule A 

Kxt ess collections last year 

-  l olal to Ire paid from taxes in 199'1 

♦ Amount added in anlicipaticrn that the unit will

cólicci only J;2 .9_______ % <>f in \99‘i

 ̂ total Debt levy

Schedule c
EMpected Pevehue from Additional $ale$ Tax
(Tor hospital distiicis, cities and counties with additional sales lax to icdiicc pm(xtrly taxrcs)
In calculating its effective an<l rollback lax rales, the unit estimated that it will leceive .t_______ N/^_________ ___
iti additional sales and U.sc lax icvenue.s

Schedule 0
state criminal Juttiee Mandate (For counties)
ll,p ______________ County Aurtitoi certifies that ________ N/A_________ County has s|xml .t___________ __ j„
the ptevious 12 monltis Ix-glnning ________________. 19______ , for the mainicnanre and operations cost of keeiiing
inmates .seiilenccd to the Texas Depailmenl of Criminal Ju stice .-------------- ------------------- County Slietiff has provided

fomialion on lhe.se costs, minus the stale revenues received for teimbui.semenl of .such costs.

Schedule E
Transfer of Departm ent. Function or Activity

fVA_______  _______  _____s|x:nl .5___________________ from N/A

I \ I / A ______ _ oixtales lliis function in all or a majority of th e ____  N/A _

Ihr

•Ibis notice contains a summary of actual effective and rollback lax rales’ calculations You can insperl a copy of il,e full
K INNEY COUNIY APPRAISAL D ISIR IC i;_____

lille _________
Dale prepared .

g iC E F  APPRAISE R  
’08-Ü I-94

i b «  l u i d i d i  i b i i s .

First Day Of School 
August 19,1994

• S0ÎI2 
(H»» s eaoi

1994
CITY OF

P r o p e r t y  T d M  R o t e i  |m  b b a c k e h y i l l e -

Thls notice concerns- 19 9 4 properly tâx rales for

CITY OF 
BRA(T<FrrrVTT.T.F.

presents Information about three lax tales, last year's lax rale Is ihe aclual rale llie taxing unil u.sed lo 
determine properly taxes Iasi year. Ib is year’s effective [nx rale would Impose the same total taxes as 
last year if you compare properties taxed In both years. Tliis year’s rollback lax rale is the higbesl lax 
tale the taxing unil can .set before taxpayers can start lax rollback procedures. In each ca.se these rale.s 
are found by dividing the total amount of taxes by the lax ba.se (the total value of taxable property) with 
adjustments a.s required by .stale law. Ib e  rates are given per .$100 of properly value.

tR R  r ^ t b :
la.st ycar'.s operating taxes 
last year’s debt laxe.s 
last year’s total taxes 
last year's lax ba.se 
l,ast year’s lolal tax rate

thf$ yeitr'f effective l<Dt rBtb:
last year’s adjusted taxes 
(after .subtracting (axes on lost property) 

+ This year’s adjusted lax ba.se
(after sublracling value o( new |irofx;rly) 

= Thi.s year’s effective tax rate

i  1 2 0 ,3 3 4  
.$ - 0-  
$ 1 2 0 ,3 3 4
i  1 6 ,9 9 8 ,7 1 9
$ .7 0 7 9 .ztioa

Í  12 0 ,3 3 4

a 1 6 ,8 6 8 ,9 0 5

% .7 1 3 3 /$100

In the first y ea r  a h o s ffla l dtslrict o r  city collects the a d d ition a l sa les tax  lo  red u ce fyn^terty 
taxes, U must in sen  the fo llow in g  lines Unless tls first adjusltneytl w as m ade last y ea r

Sales lax adjuslmenl rate 
Effective lax rate

i  - 0 - /SIOO
$ .7 1 3 3 /ilOO

10 3  = maximum rate unless unit publisties 
notices and bolds hearing

This yeRr'f rollback lax rate:
last year’s adjusted ojieraling taxes

(after .sublracling laxe.s on lost proficriy 
and ad)tisling for transferred function) 

Ibis year’s adjusted lax base 
= 'II1ÍS year’s effective operating rate 
X 1.08 = lilis ycar’.s joiaxlrnurn operating rale 
+ This yeai’.s ocbt ritfe" 'Q-

.$ .7 3 4 6 /$100

1 6 , 8 6 8 , 9 0 5
. 7 1 3 3 / $l()0
. 7 7 0 4 /SWO
- 0 - / $ I0 0

= Tliis year’s rollback tale .$ .7 7 0 4 /$UK)

A hospital dtslrict o r  city that collects the ad d itio n a l sa les lax  lo  redu ce fymfyeny taxes, 
including on e that collects the tax  fo r  th e firs t tim e this y ear, must insert the 

fo llow in g  lines.
Sales lax adjustment rale .$ - 0 - _______________________ /SlOO
Rollback lax rate $ .7 7 0 4 /$100

t-o ra  taxing unit with ad d ition a l ro llback  rate fo r  fyoltution control, insert the fo llow in g  lines

%  - 0-• Acklilional rale for [lollulioii control rcquiiemenl 
= Itollback lax rate % .7 7 0 4

/.tl()(J
7.$ ¡00

Schedule A
UnéHcumbered Fuud Bálxncéi
■|1ie following c.sUmaled tjalinces will tx: left in itic unil'.>i profx:rly lax accounls at Uie end of llie fi.scal year, 't hese balances 
are not cncumlxrred by a corresponding detil olillgallon.

Type o f  I’l-operty T ax Fund H alaiice

. NONE - 0 -

Schedule B
1994 Debt Service
the unil plans lo pay Ihe following amnuiiLs for long-lerm debts Ihai arc secured by pro|x‘tly taxes. 1 licse amoiinls will 
tic palfl from properly lax revenues (or additional sales lax revenues. If applicable).

t)cscrtp tto n  o f  Debt
F rin c tp a l o r  In terea t to  b e 

C ontract P aym en t Paid from  
lo  l>e Paid from  P rop erty
P rop erty  T axes T ax es

O th e r  A m ounts 
to  b e  Paid

- 0 - «  - 0-

T otal
P aym ent

S -0 -

1 . rO-

NOI'TR
(tlrfyand as needed)
Iblal required foi 199-t debl .service
AmounI (if any) pairl from funds li.sicd in .Schedule A •1__:n0-7___________________

l:xces.s collcclioii.s la.sl year -1___r l t ______________ ,____

"  'lolal to lx ; paid fiom taxes In 199  ̂ -I__________________________

4 Amount added In anlicipallon dial the unit will

collect only_____ ____ _ % of Its taxes In I99'1 ____________________

= Total Debt levy 1 — g O r------------------------------

Schedule C
Expected ReveHue from Additional Salei Tax
(for liospital districts, cities and coUiilics with additional .sales lax lo tcdiicc pio(x;ily taxes)
In calculating its effective and rollback lax rales, the unit e.sliiiialcd that it will receive .T._-TT:........ ......... ............
In additional sales and use (ax icvenue.s.

Schedule D
State trlmlhal Juttlee Mandate (For Counties)
• q i f . ____________ _ County Auditor ccilifies that. H/A
the previous 12 months Ixiglnniiig 
Inmates .sentenced lo the ’fexas Depailmenl of Criminal Justice

______  _____ Coiinly has S|x:nl - 0 : :_______  in
19______ , for (he maintenance and operatinii.s cost of keeping

County Shciiff has provided
iiifurmalinii on llic.'c cosls, minus Ihe stale teveinies received for reimhur.semeiil of such co.sl.s

Schedule E
Transfer of Department. Function or Activity

N/A_____  _____________ _____ ______.s|x‘iil . t__ -(T ;___________ humI Ik
oil the

o|)ciaics dlls fimrtloii in all 01 a majoiity of the

■tills notice corilaliis a .summary of aclual effective and rollback lax rales' ca lariat Ions. You can iii.s|x:cl a copy of the full 
ralciilallons at U ie  KINNI-:Y COUNIY APPRAISAL D lglR IC T  OFFICE, 8RACKE r m iX E ,^ 'I E XAS.
Name of person prepailiiR this t in licr_MARCUS TTr>ifFr.T.______ ___________________________________________

_______________________________ a n E F  APPRATSfR________________________ __ _______________

Date iirejiaied , .................... 0 7 -2 9 -9 4



i t a c W

SHERIFF’S CORNER,
Those

laws should not have  ̂ been
anS

^  showed
■to stand. These “laws” allow law 
enforcement agencies and officers to 
enter your property and homes, in
vade your privacy, and seize your 
pnvate and personal papers, letters, 
wntmgs, and other personal and 
pnvate items, while violating your

continued

rights and freedom of choice in 
many other ways, including the loss 
of your freedom by placing you in 
jail.

I am personally aware of far too 
many “horror stories” related to the 
enforcement of these “Special In
terest” laws, some of them right 
here in this coimty, and all 
Americans who believe in, and 
want, freedom as we have known it

to be in the past had better take a 
stand and be prepared to fight for 
that freedom.

Remember, “a patriot must 
always be ready to defend his coun
try from it’s government!”

That’s All!

^211 
(Rav. S 04/3)

1 9 9 4

'lilis notice concerns

Property Tax Rates In k in n e y  county 
. ^

properly lax rates fnr KINNEY COUNTY, __ , _______ ______________________________ It (irescnts
information about three tax rales. Last year's lax rate is the actual rale the taxing unit used to determine 
properly taxes last year. I his year's effective iz'K rale would impose the same total taxes as last year if 
you compare properties taxed in both years. Iliis year’s ro llback iix  rate is the highest tax rate the taxing 
unit can set before lax(iayer.s can start tax rollback (irocedures. In each case these rates are found by 
dividing the total amount of taxes by die lax base (die total value of taxable pro[3eriy) with adjustments 
as rec|uired by state law. ’I he rates are given per $100 of pro(x;rty value.

General
Fund

$ 4 6 4 ,1 5 5 .5 0  
$ 7 2 ,9 5 2 .1 5

Farm to Market/ 
Flood Control 

Fund

$1 6 ,1 5 6 .1 4  
$zOz__________ —o~

$ 5 4 0 ,1 0 7 .6 5  
$• 8 1 ,7 8 4 ,9 2 6  
$ .6 6 0 4  /$10Q

$1 6 ,1 5 6 .1 4  
$8 0 ,7 8 0 ,7 0 4  
$ .0 2 0 0  75100

- 0-

- 0-

l-a$t year's tax rate:
Last year's operating taxes 
last year's debt taxes 
Last year’s total taxes 
Last year’s lax base 
fast year’s total lax rale

This year's effective tax rate:
Last year’s adjusted taxes 

(after subtracting taxes on lost property)

lilis year’s adjusted lax base $ 8 0 ,8 7 1 ,7 8 7  $7 9 ,8 8 2 ,4 8 3  $ - 0 -
(afier subtracting value of new properly)

Special Road/ 
Bridge Fund

; —0—

- 0 -  /$100

$ 5 3 6 ,8 2 2 .6 7  $1 6 ,0 8 1 .5 7  $ - 0 -

This year’s effective lax rate 
for each fund

Total effective lax rale

$ .6 6 3 7  /$i()o $ .0 2 0 1  /sioo $ - 0 -  /$i(X)

$ -6 8 3 8  /$i()o

In the first y e a r  a  county collects the add ition al sales tax, to reduce property taxes, it must insert 
the fo llow ing lines unless Us first adjustm ent was m ad e last y e a r  
Sales tax adjustment rate $ - 0 -  /$ 100
Effective lax rate $ .6 8 3 8  /$100

X 1.03 = maximum rate unless unit publishes
notices and holds hearing $ .7 0 4 3  /$100

T h is  year's  ro llb a ck  ta x  rate:
Last year’s adjusted operating taxes 

(after subtracting taxes on lost pro|x;rty 
and including taxes for state criminaj 
justice, mandaie.)

This year's adjusted tax base $ 8 0 ,8 7 1 ,7 8 7
1 his year’s effective operating rate $ .5 7 4 1  /$i(K)
1.08 = this year’s maximum operating rale $ .6 2 0 0  /$l()Q 
Iliis year’s debt rale $ .0 7 6 0 __
Iliis year’s rollback rate for each fund $ .6 9 6 0  /$UK) $.1)212__ /$1(X)
This year’s total rollback rate $ .7 1 7 7 __/$ |(X)

' $ 4 6 4 , 3 I4 " '2 Ÿ  • 'I'f 6 ,
$7 9 .8 8 2 .4 8 3 
$.0 2 0 1  /$|(X)
$ .0 2 1 7 __ /11ÜÜ.
$- 0 -  /SUX).

$ ■ - 0 -
$ - 0 -  /$l00
$ - 0 -  /SIQO 
$ - 0 -  /$1(X)
$_-£)=___ /ÎIÜO

I H O  iv/iai < ^  I V St  __________

“ T county that collects the add ition al sales tax to reduce property taxes, including on e that 
collects the tax  f o r  the first lim e this year, must insert the follow ing lines.

-  Sales lax adjustment rate $ .0 2 0 0  Z$J00
= Kollback tax rate $_i6977—/$lüü.

For a  county with additU m al rollback rate f o r  pollution control, inserì the follow ing lines 

A dd itional rate for (lo llu iion  con tro l $ '~Q~ /$100

Rollback tax rate 5 .6 9 7 7  /$](K)

Schedule A
U H e n c u m b e re d  I^UHd B iitld n cct
I he followlnge.stlmatcd halaticc.s will lx- left In the property tax accounl.s at the end oftlie fi.scal year. Ihe.se balance.s 
are not cnaim liered by a corrc.sprmdlnR debt olrllRatlon.

T y p e  o f  P ro p e r ly  t a x  t t io d

ROAD ATTO BR iro.E  FUND

Dalmtcè

$ 1 8 ,0 0 0

$ 4 8 ,0 0 0Schedule B ™
1994 Debt Service
the unit plan.s to pay the following amounts lot long term debt.s that are .secured by properly laxe.s. Tlie.se aniount.s will 
1x1 paid from properly tax revenues (or additional sales lax revenues, If applicable).

bescripllon of Debt
P rin c ip a l o r  In te r e s t  to  b e  

C o n tra c t P a y m e n t Paid  fro m  
to  b e  Paid  fro m  P ro p e rty
P ro p e rty  ta x e .s  T a x e s

O th e r  A m ou n ts 
to  b e  Paid

OCUGATION 
IKOTIS

(Fxpand as needed) 
lolal required for tW-l dcbl service 

-  Amount (if any) paid ftom funds li.sled in Schedule A 

lixcess colleclions Iasi year 

 ̂ lolal to lx- paid ftom laxe.s in 199a 

r Amount added in atuicipation that the imil will 

collect o n ly __ 10 0 ____ % of Its taxes in 199a

$ 4 5 ,0 0 0 .0 0  $ 1 7 ,4 9 7 .5 0  $ 1 8 0 .0 0

T otal
P ay m en t

$ 6 2 ,6 5 7 .5 0

% 6 2 ,6 5 7 .5 0  
t - 0 -

- 0-

$ 6 2 , 6 5 7 .5 0

- 0-

J  6 2 ,6 5 7 .5 0.r ' Total Debt levy

Schedule c
Expected keveMue frotti Additional Sales Tax
d-or hospital di.sliicl.s, cities and counties with additional sales tax to reduce pio(xuly taxe.s)
In calculating it.s elTective and rollback tax rates, the unit estimated that it will receive $__ T 7 l3 6 ^ 0 0

in additional sales and use lax revenues

Schedule D
State crim inal Justice Mandate (For counties)

______ ('.niinly Auditor ccilifies that _  ___ IV ^

llie previous 12 months Ix-ginning-----------------------------'9
.  a . . .  . _ f - a . . . . . . . .  I . %r  a .a a ia a a H l ti

_̂___________County has .s|xml $___ ^0^________
for the maintenance and otietalions cost of keeping 

le Texas DepatImenI of Ctiminal ju stice .______________________ Crmnly Sheriff has providedinmates sentenced to me .< a... . v., - ...................... • ----------- ------------------------- .............
iiilormalion on thc.se costs, minu.s llie slate levenues received for rcmibutsenienl of such costs

Schedule E .
Transfer of Department, Function or Activity
 ̂I N/A _________________.s|xml .$ - 0- from

o(XMales this fnnrlion In all or a ma)otily of the

. .. , .laliis a summaiy of actual effective and rollback lax rales' calculations. 'You can ins|x-cl a copy of the full
th is iin lic e c o n ia .^ ^ ^ ^  D ISTRICT, BRACKEITVIIX E , TEXAS.______________________

m g a s  T in jE L L  i z : —
' a a E F  APPRAISER

title _________________  ________
Dale picpaieci

0 8 - 0 1 - 9 4
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Sports Quiz
by Larry Duncan

1. What is a jockey’s uniform 
called?

2. What college’s football team is 
nicknamed the Homed Frogs?

3. What is the name of the trophy 
given to the Super Bowl winners?

4. What is a rabbit punch in 
boxing?

5. What man-powered sport 
achieves the highest speeds?

6. What baseball player was nick
named Charley Hustle?

7. What is the name of the Argen
tinean boxer who was shot dead out
side a brothel in Nevada in 1976?

8. During the 1950s, what night 
was Fight Night at New York City’s 
Madison Square Garden?

•puxs »MtuBBd *u!M reel®
ABpUrJ*

•g iBUOABUOa JB3SO L !bSO^ 3l3d '9  
;8uiAip-6ls s tpeaq aqj 
Moiq B y  íiíqdoii ipiBqmol aouiA 
am £ tuBijsuqo SBX3X T  isnps j

SJOMSuv zinO s j jo d s

D o  U n t o  O t h e r s  A s  Y o u  W o u l d  H a v e  
O t h e r s  D o  U n t o  Y o u !

■ 5 0 JI2  
(n«y 5 #4/31

1994

“Hil.s notice concerirs-

Rroperty TsiJc Rsites th CI'FY OF SPOFFORD

1994 properly tax rates for
CITY OF SPOFFORD

• ••«, V.V.. I V.V.. I I I . J  |/ l

presents Information about tlirce tax rates. Last year's lax rale is the actual rate tlie taxing unit ti.sed to 
determine property taxes la.sl year. This year’s effective i'xx rale would Impose the same total laxe.s a.s. 
last year If you compare properties taxed In both years. Tliis year’s botlhdckn x  rale is the highest tax 
rate the taxing unit can .set liefore taxpayers can .start tax rollback procedures. In each ca,se these rate.s 
are found by dividing the lolal amount of taxes by the lax base (the total value of taxable properly) wiili 
adjustments a.s required by slate law. 'Hie rales are given pet $100 of property value.

L d f t  y e R r ’f  I r x  m I e :
Last year’s operating taxes 
Last year’s debt taxes 
Last year’s total taxe.s 
Last year’s lax ba.se 
Last year’s lolal tax rate

Thti ycRr'$ «Rettive Ijik rjite:
Last year’s adjusted taxes 
(after siitilracling taxes on lost properly) 

+  Tiiis year’s adjusted tax ba.se
(after .subtracting value of new properly) 

= I liis year’s effective lax rale

$ 3 .1 7 8

3 .1 7 8
9 7 9 ,4 4 1
.3 2 4 4 /$100

$ 3 ,1 7 7

$ 9 9 8 ,7 6 3  

$ .3 1 8 1 /$100

In the first y ea r  a  hospital district o r  city collects the additiottal sales la x  to redu ce property  
taxes, it must inserí the follow ing lines unless its first adjustm ent wds m ad e last y e a r

Sales lax adjustment rate 
Effective lax rate

/$100

1.03 = maximum rate unle.ss Unit publishes 
notices and hold.s liearing

thi$ yMr'i FDlibRck tRx rRte:
Last year’s adjusted operating taxes

(after subtracting laxe.s on lost properly 
and adju.sling for transferred function) 

+  this year’s adjusled lax ba.se 
= t ills year’s effective ojxiraling rate 
X 1.08 = lliLs year’s maximum operating rale 
+ I liis year’s debt rale

'  j  liis year's rolltrack rate

.3 1 8 1 /$100

.3 2 7 6 /$100

$ 3 ,1 7 7
$ 9 9 8 ,7 6 3
$ .3 1 8 1 /$100
$ .3 4 3 5 /$100
$ - 0 - /$100

$ .3 4 3 5 /.tioo

A hospital dptricl nr city that collects the ad d ition a l sates tax  to reduce pnrperiy taxes, 
including on e that collects the tax  f o r  the first tim e this year, must Insert the 

follow ing tines
-  Sales lax adjustment rale $ - 0 - _____________________ /$100
= Rollback tax rate $ «3435_________________ /$100

l'o ra  taxing unit with ad d ition a l rollback rale f o r  pollution conitrU, irtseri the follow ing lines

/$1()0♦ Additional rale for pollution control rc(|iiircmcnl $ -0 --  
-  Itollliack lax rale $ • 34 3 5 /$I00

Schbdulft A
UH6HtUmb6f«d t̂ Uhd
llie following estimated balances will be left in the unit’s property tax accounts at lire end of the fiscal year. Iliese balances 
are hot encumbered by i  corresponding dcbl obligation.

TyFfc of Froperty Tax Fund
NCWE

Balance
- 0-

ScHeduie B
1994 D6bt Survlte
l l ie  unit plans to pay the following amounts for long-term debts tliat are secured by property taxes. 'These amounts will 
be paid from properly lax revenues (or additional sales lax revenues, If applicable).

Dcacripilon öf Debt
Frincipal nr tntereat to be 

Contract Fayhtenl Faid front 
to be Fald front Froperty
Froperty Taxes Taxes

Other Amounts 
to be Paid

$  - 0-NOT®
(Expand as deeded)
Total required for 1994 debt .service
Amount (if any) paid from fund.s listed in Sclicdulc A

T'xce.ss collections la.sl year

'Total to be paid from taxes In 1994

Amount added In anticipation tlial llic unit will

collect o n ly ____________ % of its taxe.s in 1994

$  - 0-

Total
Payment

$  - 0-

$ - 0 -

- 0-

$  - 0-

$ - 0 -” Total Dcbl levy

Schbdulb C
ttBVBhUB from Additional SRiet tdR

(Por hospital dLsIricls, cities and counties with additional .sales lax to reduce properly taxes)
In calculating il.s effective and roliliack lax rales, lire unit estimated lliai it will receive $____ :_______ N/A

in additional sales and use lax revenue.s,

ScHbdUlb d
stdte criminal JUttleft Mandate (For counties)
■|1ic N/A_____________ County Auditor certifies that N/A______________County has S(kuU $ - 0 -
Ihc previous 12 monllis Ixiginning . ---------------. I9_ _, for llie maintenance and operations cost of keeping 

, County Sfieriff has providedinmates .sentenced to tlie 'Texas Department of Criminal Justice, 
informallon on llic.se costs, minus llie slate tevenues recelverl for rcImlHirsemenl of sucli costs.

Schedule E
Transfer of Department, Function or A ctivity
llic N/A__________________________________________ . :!)=_ , rtotii

1 tlie
_  I"  

llie
operates lliis function In all or a maiorily o f  Itic ,

Hits notice contains a .summary of actual effective and rollback lax rales’ calculations. You can insrxict a copy of itic full
calculations at bllG KINNEY CCXJNTY APRRAISAL DIS'iKICI* OFFIC E , BRACKKi'lVi m ] ,  *I’E)CAS.____ _____

Name of person preparing Iliis notice MARCTJS TIEMELL---------_________________________________________ ________
l illc _  ____________CHIEF A P P R A I S E R __________________________________ __

Date prcpaicd__________________ 0 7 - 2 9 - 9 4
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Natasha’s Stars

ibe IcacbeU Items.
Vision Teaser Super Crossword

A R IE S (March 21 to April 19) 
You’ll gain a fresh perspective about 
a business or investment matter this 
w eek. A disappointm ent in a 
friendship may dampen your mood 
somewhat. Advice you receive gives 
you a whole new outlook about a 
project you’re considering. It’s a 
good weekend for cultural pursuits.

TAURUS (April 20 to May 20) 
There’s a need for give-and-take in 
close relationships this week. Meet 
partners halfway. You’ll have to be 
patient regarding a business matter 
that remains on hold early in the 
week. Talks with others are produc
tive.

G EM IN I (May 21 to June 20) A 
setback or delay with respect to a job 
concern may cause you to revamp 
your strategy. An alternate plan has 
every chance of succeeding. Believe 
in yourself. You’ll enjoy meaningful 
dialogues with close ties. Romance 
is favored.

CANCER (June 21 to July 22) Be 
sure to accept someone’s offer of 
assistance. Don’t let false pride get 
in the way of your progress. Other 
priorities may take precedence over 
socializing. Your thinking is very 
clear about work concerns. Mixing 
business and pleasure proves ad
vantageous.

LEO  (July 23 to August 22) A 
partner seems to have the world on 
his or her shoulders this week. Do 
your best to lighten things up. Be 
there when needed. A hobby has 
profit-making potential. Later in the 
week, you reach a new level of un- 

( derstanding with a loved one.
'VIRGO (August 23 to September

■ 22) You may feel you could have 
r doneabetterjobonaproject.Trynot 
I to be so hard on yourself. Surprise 
» visitors who drop by give a needed 
• lift to your spirits. Family discus-
■ sions are favored. The weekend is 
1 favored for entertaining guests and 
, domestic interests.

LIBR A  (September 23 to October 
. 22) Worries in connection with 

parenting or difficulty in getting 
: along with a close tie dampens your 
, mood somewhat this week. You 

have much to say now and you say it 
effectively. You may be excited 

: about a new intellectual interest. So- 
' cial life beckons this weekend.

SCO RPIO  (O cto b er 23 to 
November 21) Though you are self- 
assured this week, you still may have 

' difficulty getting others to see your 
: viewpoint. Extra responsibilities 

take priority over personal desires. 
. It’s an ex.cellent week for taking care 
;• o f  fifffindiaf'ob'ligatlbiis. Things W ill 
. look up. ' ■
, SA G ITTA RIU S (November 22 to 
, December 21) You’ll be addressing 
, your attention to an unfinished 
, project this week. A little soul-sear

ching will enable you to see that a 
past problem was not your fault. You

have a;special facility with the writ
ten and spoken word.

CAPRICORN (December 22 to 
January 19) Don’t feel that you have 
to be something other than yourself 
to make a good impression. Also, 
avoid letting a financial concern to 
keep you from having good times. 
These amusements needn’t cost 
much but go a long way toward im
proving your mood.

AQUARIUS (Janu ary  20  to 
February 18) Don’!  be so serious- 
minded this week that you stifle the 
free flow of your intuition. A busi
ness matter seems-complicated but 
you needn’t get depressed about it. 
Your leadership quali t ies are 
brought to the fore. Social life blos- 

, soms this weekend.
PISC ES (February 19 to March 

20) For a while, you may be down 
about a problem this week. Later, a 
breakthrough in your thinking comes 
and you’ll gain a fresh outlook and a 
better perspective.- Business-related 
talks are favored since your perspec
tive is clear.

_________©1994 by King Feature« Synd.

Find at least six differences in details between panels.

toLTfoff

A C tlO S S
1 Nourish 
5 Niger's 

neighbor 
9 Relative of 

PDQ
13 Stationed
18 Summit
19 Dock support
20 Offensive
21 —  Sue Martin
22 Silky 

actress?
25 Diving bird
26 Wreck the 

Rolls
27 Card for 

Carmen
28 At once
30 Ms. Merkel
31 Corporate 

VIP
33 Fuzzy actor?
38 Andretti's 

milieu
43 Rabbit or Fox
44 Navigation 

hazard
45"— a 

Camara"
46 Overhead
48 Lamb's 

mother •
SO P re-pupal
54 Durable 

hurnorist?
59 Actor Brynner
61 Old hat
62 Zhou —

63 ‘Some Like 
— "f5 9 fllm ) 

65 7 5  Peace 
Nobelist 

67 Mother of 
Homs

70 Try  one's 
patience

71 Native; suffix
72 Stout relative
73 Fluffy vocal 

duo?
80 Make a midi 

Into a mini
81 —  Mlneo
82 Approxi

mately
83 Geraint's 

better half
84 Tuna type 
87 Tuscan town 
89 Peter of

Herman's 
Hermits 

93 —  France 
04 Pirate's quaff 
96 Synthetic 

golfer?
09 Urgently 

101 Pull hard 
103 RekJ of study 
10 4 ‘ Exodus" 

protagonist 
105 Raindrop 

sound
107 Othello's 

Inducer 
110 ‘Jumbo 

shrimp,‘  e.g.

113Coarse
comic?

117 Utter
118 Clark's 

“Mogambo" 
costar

119 Rowan or 
Rather

120 Morocco's 
capital

124 Long Island 
town

128 Take in
131 Soft actress?
135 Pinnockor 

Howard
136 ‘ Hi- — . Hl-Lo"
137 Harness part
138 Cain's 

nephew
139 Kildare 

portrayer
-140 Very impres

sive
141 Coihputer 

Tood‘
142 Carry on 

DOW N
1 Certainty
2 Reverberation
3 Give off
4 Write graffiti
5 Sgt.'s 

counterpart
6 Suggest
7 Alan of T h e  

Four Sea
sons"

8 Antlered

animal 
9 Incarnation

10 Tynemouth 
title

11 Every last bit
12 S h o w  shmb
1 3 — reUef
14 Current unit
15 Antitoxin
16 Actress 

Verdugo
17 Mosheof 

Israel
21 Former 

military 
chairman

23 Took off
24 Prop for 

‘Kookle"
29 Inoperative
32 Man —

34 basketball's 
Auerbach

35 Hors d'oeuvre 
holder

36 Indisposed
37 —  Incognita
38 Location
39 Hostage
40 Actor 

Jannings
41 From —  Z
42 Hindu 

meditator
47 —  dish (lab 

vessel)
49 Orchestra 

offering

51 Like a cold
52 Coral outcrop
53 Mississippi 

mound
55 Temporal
56 Bonet or 

Whelchel
57 Horned 

herbivores
58 Hospital 

areas
60 Wood

working tool
64 Not as loose
66 Quick-witted
68 —  facto
69 Singer Kay
73 Bangkok 

natives
74 Opening 

remark?
75 Brazier bit
76 Kayak 

commander
77 Reed or Mills
78 1492 vessel
79 Superstar
85 Profident
86 Yo-Yo Ma's 

instmment
88 Flying start?
90 General 

Bradley
91 Caligula's 

nephew
92 Davis of T h e  

Sinbad 
Show"

95 T h e  Ghost

jspiM a  joiNw g ps6ueip a  o6o-| -g 'luejepip s; jeiesMS 'V 
eujssiuj SI 6eq nog x  psppe si lupueH 'Z 'pe/vxusj si ib h  ' I tsaouejagia

V

“My dad says the more you 
watch football on TV the 

bigger your end zone gets.” 
y s s s s s s s s s s i ^ s a s s s s s s s s s s a j

Happy
Birthday

Aug 4 Mary V. Flores 
Aug 4 Dustin Slubar
Aug 4 Peggy McKeen
Aug 5 Sterling Evans
Aug 5 Irma H. Garqia
Aug 6 BobBurkepile
Aug 6 . ■ ' ■ Sylvia Meyer
Aug 7 Ida Aguilar
Aug 8 Amanda Del Basque 
Aug 8 Joe Henry Castro 
Aug 8 Clinton Brown
Aug 8 Sally H. Couture
Aug 8 Mildred Harvey
Aug 8 Louise Wood
Aug 8 ^ W iS d  Pprden

 ̂ Aug' 9 Fan;es^g|w
Aug 9 Savanah MassingiU
Aug 10 Larry Groce
Aug 10 Vanessa Castillo
Aug 10 Ashley Castillo
Aug 10 Bea Rocha

MagicMaze
WORDS TYPED 

W ITH LEFT-HAND 
ONLY

Y C E X D T P L H D Y V R N J

F B X F R U Q M J  F B Y U R O

K H D A  A^ A^ X  S U Q N K H E B

Y V S P E C D T W M J H E B Y

V T Q O B T F A R D D L  I T G

D B Y W T R T G R A E R E P M

K I  F D B E Y E W R E E B U S

Q O M K R S A  I S F W G D B Z

X W U S Q S O N L S G G E J H

F D C A T Y W V T X A W S Q P

N L K I  H F E T F A R C C B Z

Find the listed words in the diagram. They run in 
all directions-forward, backward, up, down and 

diagonally.

1 2 3 ■
18 ■
26

131

-,
Actress Cassette Gear Sweet
Beard Craft Radar Water
Beer Draft Ragweed Wru(
Cafe Eggs Stage

36 39 4 0 ^

45

54

é¿

6
■

27

r 10 11 n20

55

P 7

56

I Ì3 14

and Mrs. — "
97 Villainous 

Luthor
98 Shells out

100 Over there
102 Guy's friend
106 Cops' org.
108 Vampire 

repellent
109 Fall birth- 

stone
111 Cardinal
112 Pearl 

harborer
113 Devilfish
114 Tower 

material?
115 Time for 

chores?
116 Quitter's cry
121 Ornitholo

gist's 
concern

122 On a cruise
123 Dweeb's 

cousin?
125 —  the Hyena 

(Capp 
character)

126 Heavy metal
127 T o ! " at the 

library
1 2 9 ‘— Got a 

Secret"
130 —  Cob, Ct.
132 “With r
133 Foreman 

flattener
134 A  pig —  poke 

TT15

29

73 74 75

àó

64 65 86

93

99

130

36 37

171

77

161

16

51 52 53

172

113 114 115

11Ö

128 129 130

135

139 J

78

P 9

Ï Î 3 T

1136

rrar

132 133

79

90

Ï5T

111

Î1T

134

112

91 92

1138

125 126

Support Your Volunteer 
Fire Department

EMS
A Valuable Kinney County Asset

Service Directory
D av is H a rd w a re  &  R a n c h  S u p p ly

' Originally a part of Petersen & Co. Since 1876 

101  E ast Spring Street P .O .B o x 9 7 6

Brackett'ville, Texas 7 8 8 3 2
General Hardware 
Pipes & Fencing 
Paint

Stock Medicines 
Ranch Supplies 

Ammunition

P hone 2 1 0 - 5 6 3 - 2 5 2 8

=m

Don’s Funeral Chapels
Del R io ’s L a rg e st & F in est  

Three Chapels -  All Cadillac Fleet 
Licensed Embalmers Funeral Directoi
305-307 Plaza Ave. Del Rio, Texas 7884(

210-775-2626

P R A T T  Insurance Agency
F a rm e rs  In su ran ce  G roup  

Specializing In Home 
Mobile Home - Auto Insurance 
Financially Stable Companies

*Auto*Home*Life*Fire*Boats 
*Business*Mobae Homes*RVBill Pratt 

Agent
(210)775-5183 

Fax (210) 775-4876

K inney C ounty W ool & Mohai^
The Rancher’s Shopping Center"^

Home Owned & Operated 
S in ce  1 9 6 2  - S h a k k e r  Feed  S to re

* Livestock Feed * Game Feed *
* Hardware * Lumber *

Check And Compare Our Competive Prices 
Brackettville T X  78832

210-563-2471 p  q . B ox 1010 
W. Spring St.

Mon.-Fri.
8 a .m .-5  p.m.

111,

AAA ROOFING
• ’ Metal Roofs

’ Hot Tar Roofs 
v *  ’ Shingle Roofs

’ Tile Roofs 
’ House Painting 

NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL 
ALL REPAIRS WELCOME & GUARANTEED

210-563-9128
Located in BrackettviUe

5"

The Brackett News welcomes news from the community - births, 
engagements, weddings, deaths, club/organizations, church, family, etc. 
To assist us in getting information printed in an accurate and timely 
manner, please observe the following guidelines,

All items must be signed, with an address and/or. telephone number for 
verification and/or clarification purposes only, and brought into The 
Brackett News office by noon on Tuesday.

Information that is mailed will be accepted if it is signed and reaches 
the paper by the deadline. If received after the deadline, consideration 
will be given to printing it the folloiving week.

If it is important news to you, it is important news to us, and to our 
readers.

Inmate Labor Worth 
To Texas

A cooperative effort that has put 
600 inmates of the Texas Depar
tment of Criminal Justice to work at 
two Texas Parks and Wildlife 
Department wildlife management 
areas this summer is worth more 
than $1 million in labor-related 
costs, according to the Texas Parks 
and Wildlife Department.

The experimental project is 
designed to perform much needed 
wildlife and habitat-related work on 
wildlife management areas. The 
TDCJ is providing temporary 
housing, food, tools and staff super
vision for the prisoners on the two 
management areas.

“Not only is this project worth 
more ±an  $1 million in labor costs 
on our wildlife areas, but the work 
being accomplished otherwise could 
not be done at all,” said Bob Ckxik, 
TPWD wildlife branch chief. “We 
just don’t have the money or the 
manpower.”

About 200 prisoners are working 
at the Chaparral WMA ne«ir CotuUa 
2uid about 400 inmates are working 
at the Engeling WMA near 
Palestine.

At the Engeline WMA, a priority 
project has involved repairing and 
replacing dilapidated boundary and 
cross fences to help managers 
manipulate cattle grazing to improve 
wildlife habitat by increasing plant 
diversity. Previously, managers had 
problems keeping cattle in assigned 
areas because of poor fencing.

To date, inmates have cleared 
about 11 miles of fence line through

More Than $1 Million 
Wildlife

heavy cover by hand and replaced or 
repaired eight miles of new five- 
strand barbed wire fence. While 
clearing imderbrush and fence right 
of ways, inmates stacked brush piles 
in open fields to provide cover for a 
variety of wildlife species and also 
placed them strategically in stock 
ponds to provide cover and habitat 
for fish.

Inmates also assisted in 
establishing and maintaining nature 
trails and provided general main
tenance of the facilities, such as 
scraping and repainting buildings 
and maintenance of state equipment 
and vehicles.

In addition, crews have been tran
sported from the Engeling area for 
day trips to nearby Richland Creek 
WMA to construct a hunter check 
station and security fence and to the 
Tyler Management and Research 
Station to remove fence posts and 
netting of abandoned bird pens in 
preparation for development of an 
East Texas Ecological Education 
Center.

In addition to manual labor- 
intensive jobs, inmates will be 
assisting in several wildlife 
management related projects, in
cluding documentation of obser
vations of threatened or endangered 
species such as the canebrake rat
tlesnake and Texas horned lizard; 
conducting alligator nest surveys; 
and construction of feral hog traps 
and pit fell arrays used to capture 
and survey small mammals, insects 
and amphibians.__________________

1994-95 Texas Hunting Season Dates
Alligator: September 10-30. 
Antelopo: October 1-9 (only in 15 
counties; by permit only).
Aoudad Sheep: November 5 - 
January 15 (only in eight counties 
where designated a game animal; no 
closed season in other counties). 
Chachalaca: October 29 - February 
26 (only in Cameron, Hidalgo, Starr 
and Willacy counties).
Dove: Special White-winged
Dove Area, September 3,4,10 and 
11; mourning dove. North Zone, 
September 1 - October 30; Central 
Zone, September 1 - October 16 and 
December 26 - January 8; South 
Zone, September 23 - November 6 
(ends November 2 in Special White
winged Dove Area) and December 
2 6 -January 9.
Elk: No closed season (by permit 
only).
GaUiiiulas: September 1 - Novem
ber 9.
Javelina: October 1 - February 26 
(some counties differ).

, Mule Dear: Archery, October 1 - 31; 
general, Panhandle, November 19 - 
December 4; Trans-Pecos, Novem
ber 26 - December 11.
Pheasant: Coastal, October 29 - 
February 26; Panhandle, December 
10-25.
Prairie Chicken: October 15 - 16 
(only in Armstrong, Briscoe, 
Donley, Floyd, Hall, Motley, Ran
dall and Swisher counties).
Quaik October 29 - February 26. 
Babhits and Haraa: No closed 
season.

Kalla: September 1 - November 9. 
Squirrel: October 1 - January 15 and 
May 1 - 31 (some counties differ). 
Teal: September 17 - 25.
Klo Grande Turkey: Archeryj Oc
tober 1 - 31; general (fall), North, 
November 5 - January 1; South, 
November 12 - January 8; special 
South Texas (14 counties), Novem
ber 12 - January 15; spring, North, 
April 8 - May 14; South, April 1 - 
May 7.
^ e m  Turkey: April 17 - 30 (only 
in Red River (Jounty).
White-tailed Deer: Archery Oc
tober 1 - 31; general, North, 
November 5 - January 1; South, 
November 12 - January 8; late South 
Texas anterless only, January 14 - 
29; special South Texas (14 coun
ties), Novethber 12 - January 15; 
special South Texas anterless only 
(14 counties), January 16 - 29; four 
Panhandle counties, November 19 - 
December 4; Hunt County, Novem
ber 5 - 13; muzzleloader anterless 
Oiily. January 7 -1 5  (26 counties).

Tfexas
FbDdife

August 4-7.1994
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563-2852
Only $3.00 for 10 

words or less and only 
20<t per word
thereafter. _______ — ---------

_______ All Classified Ads placed in The Brackett News MMt be paid in advance.
S5S^S563-2852

<4,** j i

REAL ESTATE

O’Rourke Realty 
Elsa & Paul O’Rourke 

Licensed Brokers 
210-563-2713 

PCS Memberships And 
Rentals Available

For Sale or Rent
3 bedroom, 2 bath unfurnished 
Mobile Home, most appliances in
cluded. $275 per month.

For Sale
3 bedroom home, den, 1 bath. 
Reasonably priced.

For le n t
1 bedroom house for rent in 
Brackettville on Veltman Street.

HOME FOR SALE

3000 + sq. ft. Spanish Style home at 
2530 Oak Lane, Fort Clark Springs. 
Furnished or unfurnished, 2 
bedroom, 2% baths, wet bar and 
Jacuzzi, double garage. Price 
negotiable. 563-2717, 563-2123.

LOT FOR SALE

Vacant lot next to Kinney Coimty 
Land Company for sale.

Call 563-9046

GOOD SHOPPING

Sutler’s Store 
Fort Clark Springs
Books, Post Cards, Honey 

Jewelry, Bolo Ties, Belt Buckles 
T-Shirts, Caps, liolls. Knives

Open Sat.-Sim., 1-4 p.m.

REWARD

$500.00 offered for information 
leading to arrest and conviction of 
person(s) who took property from 
408 E. Thom Street. Contact Kin- 
ney County Sheriff’s Department.

D E B B I E  T R A N T  Hindi Reid E.Ute [g
2W-563-2997; 210-563-2007 Hwy 90 (N nt to Stop N Shop)|
Fort d t f  k - Beautifully restored historic officer’s quarters home 2400 + 
sq. ft., 2 fireplaces, lovely tile, carpet & more.
BrackattvlUe - Charming historic building & 4 commercial lots. Fronts 
hwy., perfect for restaurant/gallery, room for other busbesses, financing*
available. _  _  ____

^  We are currently running ads m Eagle Pass, Del Rio News Herald, Bor
der Eagle. Plus ads are running m Montana, Minnesota and Heritage 
Magazme promoting Fort Clark and the area. If you are interested m 
selling your property, we want to be your real estate company.

RANCHES FOR SALE

4,192 acres: Both sides of Pinto 
Creek (spring fed and permanent) 6 
miles west of Brackettrille. Produc
tive cattle ranch with good im
provements, deep rich soil, excellent 
fences, and very well watered. 
Loaded with deer, turkey, and quail. 
Good fishing. Owner Terms: 25% 
down, 8%  bterest, 12 years. $295 
per acre.

Thornton Ranch Sales 
210/686-1988

FOR SALE

Beige and Brown queen-size sleeper 
2-section sofa. Will be in town 
Thursday and Friday only. Umt 3, 
Lot 7, Fort Clark Springs.

FOR SALE

1990 Ford Bronco Eddie Bauer, full 
size, one owner, never off road. 
Must see to appreciate. $11,500.00. 

Call 210-563-9075

BEEFMASTERS

Registered and Commercial Beef- 
masters. Call DeRusha Beefmasters 
210/278-6503, 210/278-6916,
or 210/278-0804.

YARD SALE

In our first 10 years of marriage 
we have stored away a lot of stuff - 
gotta make room for the next 10 
years!

Res: Armando Cruz 
2 1 1 W. Thomas

2 blocks west of Ann Street on W.
Thomas, comer of Brown St.
Friday, 5th, 9 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Saturday, 6th - 9 a.m. - 6 p.m.
If rained out, sale will be 

following Friday and Saturday.

FOR SALE

Nice 14x72 Lancer Mobile Home, 2 
bedroom, 2 bath, all appliances on 
2% landscaped lots. L^ge storage 
building. 409 E. Edward, ideal 
location, “2% blocks from school. 
Only $25,900. Call 210/563-2270.

GARAGE SALE

Saturday, August 6 
8:00 a.m.-???

Massingill Residence 
308 W. Crockett, Brackettville

GARAGE SALE

9:00 a.m. -12  Noon 
Rudmem’s Mobile Home Piu'k 

Highway 90

•5 Show Your 
Tiger Spirit

Statewide Classified Adv»tising Network
More lhan 300 Texas newspapers for $250.Call this newspaper for details.

200  A C R E S  O R  mote, on the R io  Grande 
River. M uledeer, wdiitBtail, blue quail, jav- 
elina, fishing. East o f  Big Bend. $19S/acie. 
Owner terms. 210-257-SS64.
V E N T U R E  C A P IT A L  S O U R C E S for 
seed money, start-up money, expansion 
funding, leveraged buy-outs. Computer 
matching o f  your business ideas to appro
priate Venture Capital sources, 1-800-869- 
4191.
♦R A D IO * ON T H E  jo b  training at local 
radio stations. Part time, nights, weekends.
No experience required. Free brochure and
recording tells how. Toll free 1-800-345- 
2344.
F R IE N D L Y  T O Y S  AND gifts has open
ings for demonstrators. No cash invest
m ent Part time hours with full time pay. 
Tw o catalogs, over 700  items. Call 1-800- 
488-4875.
Fr a NCHISEOPPORTUNITY: Vi^of- 
fer a  proven operating systern, propnetaiy 
software, a  nationwide advertising Md pub
lic  relations support program. Minimum 
investm ent $ 1 7 ^ 0 0 . Call Jackson Hewitt 
Tax Service, 1-800-277-FA ST.
NEW ANDUNIQUEmoney makingvend
ing machines. No selling. Appeals 
dren and adults. Minimum investment S4K. 
Call 2 4  hours, 1-800-266-7200.
G O T  A  C A M PG RO UN D  membership or 
timeshaie? W ell take i t  America's most 
successful resort resale clearinghouse. Call 
Resort Sales information toll free hodine 1- 
800-423-5967.
B R E A S T  IM P L A N T S, F R E E  registra
tion form s and firee consultation. Call 1- 
8 0 0-833-9121 , Women and post-implant 
children. Carl Waldman, board certifted 
personal injury trial lawyer, Texas since 
1978.
SU N Q U EST  W O L F F  TANNING Beds 
new commercial-home units ftom $199. 
Lamps, lotions, accessories. Monthly pay
ments low  as $18. CaU today. Free new 
color catalog 1-800-462-9197.

Y O U  CAN  OW N  your own home! No 
downpayment on Miles i r a t e r ^ ,  
live construction financing. Call ^ l e s  
Homes today, 1-800-343-2884, e x t  1.

B R A Z IL IA N  B O Y  IN T E R E S T E D  in 
reading, sports. O t h e r  ScandinawM, Euro
pean, South American, Asian high school 
exchinge students arriving 
a  h ^ a m U y / A lS E . Call A ISE 817-467- 
1417 or 1-800-SIBU N G .
A T T E N T IO N  D R IV E R  T E A M S : 
$15,000 in bonus. Paid monthly,
&  yeariy, plus top mileage pay. 401 
plm , $ ^  sign-on bonus. 0  th «  p«d  ben
efits -Vacation -Health & fife -Dead head -

Motel/layover-Loading & unloading. Cov
enant Transport 1-800-441-4394/915-852- 
3357, solos and students welcome.
D R IV E R S : FL A T B E D  48  State OTR. As
signed new convendonals. Conqietiti ve pay, 
benefits. $1000 sign on bonus, rider pro
gram, flexible time off. Call Roadrunner 
Trucking 1-800876-7784.
D R IV E R  - N EW  T R U C K S mean new 
opportunities! Adding 1 ,200new tractors & 
3 ,500new trailers. $7 5 0 experience sign-on 
bonus. Call anytime, Burlington Motor 
Carriers: 1-80O-JOIN-BMC, EOE.

N EW  A PPLE L IN E S, Inc. truck drivers. 
Drive to own!! $0  down. Look at our new 
program: *  7 8 i  per mile - all miles! *  
Tractor ownersUp in 3 0 4 0  memths! *  224 
per mile driver take home pay! *Average 
10,OOOh miles permonth! *  Company driver 
positions available. *  Your effort deter
mines your success!! New Apple Lines, 
Inc. 1-800-843-8308 / 1-800-843-3384, 
Madison, South Dakota.
W E  B U Y  N O TES secured by real estate. 
Have you sold property and financed the 
sale for the buyer? Turn your note into cash, 
1-800-969-1200.

a r e  y o u  c o l l e c t i n g  monthly pay
ments on a mortgage/trust deed? Receive a 
lunqi sum now instead o f waiting years into 
the future. 713-666-4535 (call refunded).

I F  Y O U  SO LD  some real estate or a  busi
ness and are receiving payments, call 
Monterey Oqrital l-8(X)-874-8706 for a 
confidential appraisal o f the value o f  your 
note.
F R E E  D E B T  CO N SO LID A TIO N . Too
many debts? Overdue bills? Cut payments 
30%  to 50%, reduce intercsl/latc fees. $4,000 
- $1(X),000. NCCS (non-profit) licensed/ 
bonded, 1-800-955-0412.
CASH F O R  R E A L  estate notes up to 95%  
o f  your balance! No points or commissions. 
Cash in 5  days. Free quote. 1-8CX1-879- 
2324. Open Saturdays too.

A B A B Y  T O  ad op t.. R rst comes love! 
Then come marriage! Now we need a baby 
to fill our carriage! Loving, young couple 
wishes to adopt newborn, financial secu
rity, medical/legal expenses paid. CaU 
Darlene/Iackie 1-800-501-2714. It's illegal 
to be p a id  fo r  ar^thing beyond m edicall 
legal expenses.
W E  KNOW  Y O U  face a tough decision. 
But i f  you are pregnant and considering 
adoption, please caU Jon and Betsy at 1- 
800-982-3678. W e can provide a loving 
home and a secure future for your child. 
Allowed expenses paid. It's illeg a l to  be 
p a d  fo r  anything beyond m edicall leg a l ex
penses.

W estern A ir  
Conditioning 

of Del Rio

100%  Financing 
R ebates A vailable

Lic»TACLA00290€C  
(210) 775-8582

3800Hwy 90 West Del Rio. TX

POSITION VACANCIES

The Brackett Independent School 
District is advertising two position 
vacancies.
Position: Custodian, 10 months (183 
days) CDL certified preferred, or 
will become CDL certified.

Position: (Central Office Aide, Part- 
Time (18 hours per week) 
Bookkeeping and computer 
knowledge preferred.

Positions will remain open until 
filled. All interested parties may 
come by the central office to submit 
an application between the hours of 
8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Monday 
through Friday.

Brackett Independent School 
District is an Equal Opportunity 
Employer.

e m r  AUCTION

The City of Brackettville will 
conduct an auction on two vehicles, 
a 1984 Blue Crown Victoria 
Passenger Car and a 1985 White 
Dodge pick up.

Auction will be held at City main
tenance yard behind City Hall on 
Saturday, August 06,1994, at 10:00 
a.m.

City Manager David Luna will be 
in charge of Auction assisted by 
Chief Clerk Ginger Dodson.

Is/ David G. Luna 
City Manager

PUBUC AUCTION

1983 Oldsmobile 2 dr. Serial 
#1G3AR47A2DM316174, 
Registered owner: James Lee
Curry, Dallas, Texas

1987 Chrysler 4 dr. Serial 
#1C3BF66P3HX727378 
Registered owner: Michael N. 
Gabor, Beeville, Texas

The above named registered 
owners have failed to claim their 
respective vehicles, within the 
required time of being notified, by 
paying towing and storage charges 
resulting from placing the vehicles 
in custody and garagekeeper’s 
charges for storage of vehicles.

These vehicles will be sold at a 
public auction at the Kinney County 
Sheriff’s Office to the highest bidder 
on Monday, August 8, 1994, 10:00 
a.m.

TAX RATE HEARING

The City of Brackettville will hold a 
Public Hearing for the setting of the 
1994 tax rate on Thursday, August 
11, 1994, at City Hall Meeting 
Room, 119 West Spring Street, at 
6:00 p.m.

Is/ David G. Luna 
City Secretary

Driving Tests 
License Renewal

An officer from ± e  Texas Depar
tment of Public Safety will be at the 
County (Courtroom, Kinney County 
Court House, each 1st and 3rd 
Thunday and each 5th Thonday 
during the normal working hours of 
coimty offices.

The officer will be available to 
give driving tests or to renew 
drivers licenses.

AUDIT PROPOSAL

Brackett Independent School 
District is seeking proposals for the 
aMual audit of the District’s finan
cial records, budget, and accounting 
procedures. Firms must be familiar 
with all requirements for Texas 
School Fmance as detailed in 
BuUetin 679. Letters of reference 
are required as part of proposal 
submissions. Proposal will be ad
dressed to:

Brackett I.S.D.
G. Steve Mills, Superintendent 

P.O.Box 586 
Brackettville T X  78832

Envelopes will be clearly marked 
“AUDIT PROPOSAL.’’ Deadline 
for submission of proposals will be 
August 8,1994, at 10:00 a.m.

INVITATION TO BID

The City of Brackettville is accep
ting bids on a 1994 Full Size, 4-door 
Passenger car. (Dar must be white in 
color, automatic transmission, air 
conditioner and standard equip
ment.

All bids must be sealed and en
velope marked as such. Address 
sealed bids to the attention of City 
Manager David G. Luna, P.O. Box 
526, BrackettviUe T X  78832.

Deadline for sealed bids is 5:00 
p.m. October 11, 1994. Sealed bids 
will be opened by the City (Douncil 
on October 11,1994, at their regular 
Council meeting at 6:00 p.m.. City 
Hall, 119 West Spring Street.

Delivery date must be within 14 
days after opening of bids.

Dealers interested in bidding, 
contact City Manager David G. 
Luna at City Hall, 210/563-2412, for 
specs. David G. Luna

City Manager

REQUEST FOR BIDS

On Texas Q ^ w ay  Construction
Sealed proposals for 6.661 miles of 
curb ramps, sidewalk and 
miscellaneous construction at 
various locations covered by CAD 
907-12-8, CAD 907-16-1, CAD 907- 
21-2, CAD 907-27-1 in Val Verde, 
Crockett, Kinney and Sutton Coun
ty, will be received at the Texas 
Department of Transportation, 
Austin, until 1:00 p.m., August 16, 
1994, and then publicly opened and 
read.

Plans and specifications, in
cluding minimum wage rates as 
provided by Law, are available for 
inspection at the office of Paul R. 
ChevaUer Area Engineer, Sonora, 
Texas and at the Texas Department 
of Transportation, Austin, Texas. 
Bidding proposals are to be 
requested from the Division of (Don- 
struction and (Dontract Ad
ministration, D.C. Greer State 
Highway Building, 11th and Brazos 
Streets, Austin, Texas 78701. Plans 
are available through commercial 
printers in Austin, Texas, at the ex
pense of the bidder.

The Texas Department of Tran
sportation hereby notifies aU bidders 
that it will insure that bidders will 
not be discriminated against on the 
ground of race, color, sex or national 
origin, in having fuU opportunity to 
submit bids in response to this in
vitation, and in consideration for an 
award.

Usual rights reserved.

ÎY . . .
:O U N T " ^

. Oak Creek home on 5.23 ac. just 2 
mi. from Brackett, 3 bdrm, 1 bth, 

Jr • j. _ »  r'r\  carpet. Fireplace, central air &
LAND CO. BrackettviUe TX 78832 heat. (Jood Well, paved road fron- 
210-563-2446 210-563-2447 tage. A steal at $32,000.

lovely 2 bedroom, 2 bath Lancer M.H. on two landscaped lots (Edwardis 
S t) , central air & heat, all appliances including washer and dryer. Extra 
pitched roof. Fenced back yard with large storage building. $25,900. 
^coptloaally well kept rock home on comer lot on Fort Oark. Two 
bedroom, 1% hath, double enclose garage. Picturesque front porch. All 
appliances including deep freeze, washer and dryer.

BRACKETT LAND AND REALTY
Office: 216-5634118  
J. Sbarbaro: Bndiar

Heme: 216-563-2836 
Mona Nflllar: Agent

Two mobile homes together (3/4 bedrooms, 3 baths), on comer fenced lot 
with large workshop/garage. $17,500. See this one!
HUNTERS Do you need a place to rent during the hunting season? Call 
me for information.
Gandoo available for family reunions or vacations.
Sovoral ranches for sale In Kinney County.

COMBINED NOTICE

Notice Of Finding Of No 
Significant Impact On 

The Environment
And

Notice To Public Of 
Request For Release Of 

Funds
Date Of Publication: August 4,1994 
KINNEY COUNTY, TEXA S 
P.O. BOX 348
BRACKETTVILLE, TEXA S 
78832
210/563-2401
TO ALL IN TERESTED PERSONS

AGENCIES AND GROUPS 
On or about August 22, 1994, the 
above named County will reques't 
the Texas Department Of Housing 
and Community Affairs to release 
Federal funds under Title I of the 
Housing and Community Develop
ment Act of 1974, (P.L. 93-383) for 
Project Number 703419. 
Categorically Excluded Activities: 
Removal of architectural barriers in 
county courthouse, 
fisvironmental Aasossinent Ac
tivities: Construction of a new 
bridge across Pinto Creek in Kinney 
County on the road between Spof- 
ford and U.S. Highway 90, including 
new roadway approaches on both 
sides of the bridge. The estimated 
Cost of the project: is $68,533.00 for 
construction of the bridge, including 
approaches at either end; and 
$18,391 for removal of architectural 
barriers.
FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT 
IMPACT: It has been determined 
that such request for release of fun
ds will not constitute and action 
significantly affecting the quality of 
the human environment, and accor
dingly the above named County has 
decided not to prepare an Environ
mental Impact Statement under the 
National Environmental Policy Act 
of 1969 (P.L. 91-190). The reasons 
for such decision not to prepare such 
Statement is based on the fact that 
all environmental concerns could 
either be minimized or mitigated.

An Environmental Review 
Record with respect to the within 
project has been made by the above- 
named County that documents the 
environmental review of the project 
and more fully sets forth the reasons 
why such Statement is not required. 
This Environmental Review Record 
is on file in the office of the County 
Judge in the County Courthouse on 
Ann Street in Brackettville, Texas, 
and is available for public 
examination and copying, upon 
request, between the hours of 8:30 
A.M. and 4:00 P.M. on regular 
(bounty working days.
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON FIN
DING: All interested agencies, 
groups, and persons disagreeing

T h e  CtoveioptiMNit O la  naw  w e a p o n ,

l'-' Kteea'amietdioiiH!!^

m

BeljtnaO

with this decision are invited 
submit written comments for con
sideration by the County of Kinney 
to the office of the (bounty Judge, 
either by personal delivery to such 
office in the courthouse on Ann 
Street in Brackettville, Texas, or by 
U.S. Mail addressed to the County 
Judge at P.O. Box 348, Bracket
tville, Texas 78832, on or before sbe- 
teen (16) days after the publication 
of this notice. All such comments so 
received will be considered and the 
(bounty will not request the release 
of Federal funds or take any ad
ministrative action on the within 
project prior to the date specified in 
the preceding sentence.

RELEASE OF FUNDS: Kinney 
County, Texas, will undertake the 
activities described above with 
Texas Community Development 
Block Grant funds under Title I 
from its program year 1993 under 
Grant Number 703419 from the 
Housing and Community Develop
ment Act of 1974. Kinney County is 
certifying to the Texas Department 
Of Housing and Community Affairs 
that Mr. Tim Ward in his official 
capacity as County Judge, consents 
to accept the jurisdiction of the 
Federal Courts if an action is 
brought to enforce responsibilities in 
relation to environmental reviews, 
decision making and action; and that 
these responsibilities have been 
satisfied. The legal effect of the cer
tification is that upon its approval, 
Kinney Clounty may use the Block 
Grant funds, and it will have 
satisfied its responsibilities under 
the National Environmental Policy 
Act of 1969. The Texas Department 
Of Housing And Community Affairs 
will accept an objection to its ap
proval only on one or more of the 
basis and the procedures described 
in 24 CFR Part 58.75. Objections 
are to be addressed to the Texas 
Department of Housing and Com
munity Affairs; P.O. Box 13941; 
Austin, Texas 78711-3941.

Objections to the release of funds 
on basis other than those stated 
above will not be considered by the" 
Texas Department of Housing and 
Community Affairs. No objection 
received later than thirty-three (33) 
days after this publication will bij 
considered by TDHCA. \

Is/ Tim Ward, County Judge 
Kinney County, Texas 

P.O. Box 348 
BrackettviUe T X  78832!
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First Baptist Church
Rev. Gil Ash, Pastor 

‘The Pastor’s Pen ”

A Member’s Ramblings: Well, here I am - outside the Pastor’s office. I 
know he’s in there. The door is partly open and he’s talking on the phone.

I ’ve never been sure about pastors. After all, ± e y  are our shepherds, 
examples of godly life, the ones who guide us through God’s Word.

What good will it do for me to see the Pastor? He won’t really under
stand my pain. He doesn’t have to suffer what I suffer. His world isn’t 
real. If anything, it is more like plastic. What does he know about the 
working world, the world where the language doesn’t fit the conversation 
he uses every day, or even hears? I could never tell him my troubles. It 
would shock him because I know that he counts on me. If he knew what 
my thoughts were, and what I have secretly done, he could never trust 
me again.

He’s seen me, wants me to come in and sit down. He’s still on the 
phone. I won’t listen. I ’ll just see what’s on his desk. Books everywhere - 
some open, some stuffed with markers and others in piles about to fall 
over. Lrok at those titles: Alcoholism, Battered Wives, Abused Children, 
Struggle For L ife - say, maybe he is aware of what life is like outside the 
Church walls.

Can’t help hearing his conversation now. He’s got problems, too. The 
checkbook won’t balance, his golf clubs were left out in the rain and 
somebody got a traffic ticket. I ’m beginning to feel more comfortable 
with this man.

He hangs up the phone and reaches out to shake hands with me. 
“Friend, am I glad to see you. You won’t believe the kind of day I ’m 
having.’’ A sneeze explodes into a handkerchief as if to say, “I told you 
so!”

Now I know why I am here. This is a Pastor - but he is a man with a 
soggy golf bag, a head cold and a man who is aware that life is often too 
difficult to cope with.

Let’s talk.

Hispanic Worship Services 
Each Friday Night At 6 p.m.

Spanish Service By Rev. Israel Rodriguez 
First Baptist Church, Ann & Veltman Streets 

Everyone Welcome!

St. John’s Baptist Church

Rev. W . P. Adam s, Sr., P astor

Praise God! Praise God!

Psalms 95:1-3

Praise God!

Every Thursday Night, 7:00 p.m.
Gospel Preaching

^ COME PRAISE THE LORD WITH US!
If Transportation Needed, Call 563-9175 or 563-2582

m  
lurance

B Y J R O B E R T  H U N T E R

T e x a s  I n s u r a n c e  C o m m i s s i o n e r

“Life Insurance Basics
Maybe a TV commercial piqued 

your interest or maybe you're a 
new parent with a inailbox full of 
ads from agents. Suddenly you're 
asking yourself: Do I need life 
insurance? If so, how much, and 
what kind?

Life insurance may be complex 
but its purpose is simple: to 
protect dependents from hard
ship if a breadw inner dies 
prematurely.

This means you usually don't 
need life insurance unless 
somebody else depends on you 
for support or if you have assets 
sufficient to protect loved ones.

How much life insurance do 
you need? One rule of thumb for 
a family with two children is five 
times your yearly salary. If you 
want a more sophisticated 
approach, try the worksheets in 
the July 1993 Consumer Reports.

There are two types of life 
insurance —  "term " and "cash 
value" (including whole life). 
Because there is no cash-value 
buildup and agent commissions 
are low, term gives several times 
more protection for your 
premium dollar than cash value 
life. Most people should buy term 
because you can afford to buy a 
lot when you need it — when the 
babies come.

Term life is so called because it 
is good only for a "term" of one, 
five, 10,15 or 20 years. You can 
convert most term policies to cash 
value life without further proof of 
good health. Term life prices vary 
w idely, so get several quotes 
before buying.

The most common type is 
annual renewable term. You buy 
it a year at a time, and it is 
guaranteed renewable — even if 
your health has declined. A

disadvantage is the premium 
increases each year. A $100,000 
policy that costs you $135 a year 
at age 30 might cost you $205 at 
age 45 and $550 at age 60.

Some companies offer low 
initial rates for annual renewable 
term but increase them steeply in 
future years. Ask the agenfc V fe t  
will this policy cost in five years 
or 10 years?

Annual renewable term might 
become too expensive as you age 
but most folks need less as the 
kids grow up and graduate. When 
you retire, you should need no life 
insurance if you have made 
appropriate retirement savings.

Level term life insurance has 
appeal if you want to avoid 
rapidly rising premiums in your 
middle years.

A level term policy covers you 
for five, 10,15 or 20 years with no 
change in premium. Unlike 
annual renewable term, these 
pohdes often are not guaranteed 
renewable. You must pass a 
physical to renew it, and your 
premium will be higher on 
renewal.

One last word: Agents may 
push you to buy cash value life. 
Stand firm for term if you need 
the most protection for the fewest 
dollars.

Next month: Cash-Value Life 
Insurance

/. Robert Hunter was president o f  the 
National Insurance Consumer 
Organization (NICO) for  13 years 
bepre becoming Texas Insurance 
Commissioner in 1993.

Send your column ideas or questions to:

Commissioner j. Robert Hunter
Texas Department o f  Insurance
(MC 113-lA)
P .O .B ox 149104
Austin, TX 78714-9104 ★

Frontier Baptist Church
Rev. Joe Tow nsend, Pastor

Sunday was another high-light 
day at Frontier Baptist church. 'The 
Lord’s Supper was served and at the 
Fellowship Luncheon that followed, 
the group commemorated Sterling 
Evans’ 95th birthday.

"The message of the hour by the 
pastor was “When impossible 
things become possible.” The entire 
Bible is a commentary on this fact.

It’s possible for God to answer 
prayer. In this way, what is im
possible for man becomes possible 
with God.

It is possible for God to save the 
worst sinner. "The murderer, the 
terrorist, the wife beater, the 
homosexual, the alcoholic, the drug 
addict - it is possible for God to 
forgive. With man it is impossible 
for man to forgive but with God 
through faith in Jesus Christ it is 
possible for God to forgive and save.

It is possible for God to reveal 
himself to small children. A child, 
old enough to know to love mother 
and father, is old enough to know to 
love God.

It is possible for God to deliver

from the allure of the material 
world. The overt desire for material 
things can be changed to a desire for 
spiritual realities. With man, this is 
not possible, but with God it 
becomes possible.

It’s possible for God to compen
sate service for Him. God will never 
remain in debt to anyone. Any act 
for God or for His children in His 
name will be amply rewarded.

God can fulfill every promise He 
ever made; and He will.

God can perform great miracles. 
The greatest miracle ever known is 
when a person is bom again. To 
forgive and cleanse from sin is a 
mighty miracle. To change the 
destiny of a soul from Hell to 
Heaven is a mighty miracle yet this 
is available to every person through 
a personal faith in Jesus Christ who 
died for the sins of every person. 
This is totally impossible with man 
but becomes possible with God.

Next Lord’s Day there will be 
another message from the Woril of 
God by the pastor at Frontier Bap
tist Church.

Come and see.

Pastor’s 60th Anniversary In Ministry

Oh, come let us sing unto the noise unto Him with Psalms.
Lord; let us make a joyful noise to For the Lord is a great God, and a 
the rock of our salvation. great King above all gods.

Let us come before His presence 
with thanksgiving and make a joyful

Sunday marked the 60th anniver
sary of the pastor of Frontier Baptist 
church in the ministry. Joe R. 
Townsend began his ministry 
preaching in a small country church 
that even lacked electricity. At that 
church, every person either walked 
to church, rode horseback, or came 
in a wagon.

'Through the years Townsend has 
served as a foreign missionary to 
China and has pastored 16 churches. 
He has served on many 
denominational boards, including 
Alto Frio Encampment.

He has held every office in several 
associations including Del Rio - 
Uvalde. He has served in leadership 
roles in the work of the Home 
Mission Board and the Baptist 
General Convention of Texas.

He has pastored churches from 6 
members to 1200 members. He has 
driven 1,800,000 miles in service of 
the ministry. He has preached 
30,060 sermons and has led 4,570 
Bible study classes.

He has conducted 360 funerals 
and delivered 187 special addresses 
to schools, conventions, etc. He ser
ved as chaplain to the State Senate 
of Oklahoma.

He taught a high school class in 
Bible for three years. In his 
pastorate, churches have raised 
$1,586,400. He has preached in 
revivals 90 times from Alaska, 
China, Maryland and in-between; 18 
of these revivals were in Oklahoma 
and 68 in Texas with 8 in California.

In his pastorates, the churches 
have built 6 buildings and remodeled 
5.

He has been published in The 
Baptist Program, ßaptist Messenger 
o f Oklahoma and Baptist Standard of 
Texas. He has also been published 
in the Haversack of the Methodist 
Church and seven newspapers. He 
has had published 4,524 news items.

He was an active leader in the 
River Ministry along the border for 
a number of years.

He is now in his 21st year as 
pastor of Frontier Baptist Church 
following a six year pastorate of Fir
st Baptist Church, Brackettville.

Church
Directory

St. Andrews Episcopal Church: Henderson & Fort, Sunday Church Ser
vice 10:30 a.m. Vicar: Rev. Bill Koons, 563-2071.
Frontier Baptist Church (A Southern Baptist Church): Sunday Services 
11:00 am, 6:00 pm, Joe Townsend, Pastor, 563-2158.
First Baptist Chorch (A Southern Baptist Church): 307 N. Arm St., Sun
day School 9:45 am, Sunday Worship 11:00 am and 7:00 pm, Wednesday 
Worship 7:00 pm, Gil Ash, Pastor, 563-2245.
Baptist EDspanlc hfission, 307 N. Aim Street, Friday, 6:00 pm. Rev. 
Israel Rodriguez, Pastor.
Church of Christ: N. Ann St., Sunday School 9:30 am. Worship Service 
10:30 am, Bible Study Sunday 6:30 pm, Wednesday 7:00 pm.
St. Mary Mafdalane Catholic O iiirch: Masses Monday and Friday 7:00 
am, Wednesday and Saturday 6:30 pm, Sunday (Spanish) 8:00 am. 
Regular 10:30 am, Confession Wednesday and Saturday 6:00 pm. 
Religion Classes Wednesday 6:00 pm Sunday 9:00 am. Prayer Meeting 
(Spanish) Wednesday 7:00 pm, Dr. David G. Zumaya, Pastor.
First UOHod Mothodist Church: “Celebrate and Witness’’ Fellowship 
9:30 am. Church School Classes 9:45 am. Service of Worship 11:00 am. 
Choir Rehearsal Wednesday 5:00 pm, Gorfon Miller, Pastor.
S t John’s Baptist Church: Crockett at Keene St., Sunday School 10:00 
am. Worship 11:00 am, Wednesday Bible Study 7:00 pm. Worship Ser
vice 'Thursday 7:00 pm, William P. Adams, Sr., Pastor, 563-9175.
Lutheran Congregation: 1st and 3rd Saturday 6:00 pm. Fort Clark Golf 
Club, 563-2047.
Tesqilo Him Asambea do Dios: North Street, Sunday 10:00 am and 6:00 
pm, Wednesday and Friday, 7:00 pm. Rev. Abundio Mancha, Pastor, 
563-9237. ___

Jerusalem Ten^>I•, 514 East Louis St., Sunday School 10:00 a.m., Sun- 
day Morning Worship. 11:00 a.m.

■. . .

There Are Days Like This
A C u m in s owned tanker containing seal-coating material was 

parked, with permission, just off Fulton Street between Ann and 
Sweeney Streets Saturday when it gently rolled onto its side and spilled 
the contents. Apparently rain caused the ground to soften enough to un
balance the tank. Cummins officials are taking steps to absorb the oil and 
also to upright the tank using methods to minimize damage.

A U TO  
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Improved coyote control, meat 
imports, threats to private land 
ownership, proposed livestock in
spection fees, and Infectious animal 
diseaises drew special attention of 
the Texas Sheep and Goat Raisers’ 
Association membership during its 
79th annual convention in Kerrville 
last week.

In special resolutions passed 
during the closing session, sheep 
and goat producers voiced strong 
opposition to several state md 
federal government proposals, in
cluding one by the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service to designate parts 
of 33 Central Texas counties as 
critical habitats for the golden
cheeked warbler, a bird that is on 
the federal agency’s endangered 
species list. The Association asks 
that any action on the bird habitat 
issue be deferred until after all 
court appeals are exhausted.

'The Gulf Coast Management 
Plan, drawn up by State Land 
Commisisoner Garry Mauro to 
promulgate regulations needed to 
implement federal laws regarding 
environmental cleanup, also drew 
strong opposition. Ranchers believe 
it would infringe upon the Con
stitutional rights of property owners 
and could, in fact, become a 
statewide land management plan 
under the guise of a regional plan.

'The Texas Animal Health Com
mission also drew Association op
position to proposed livestock user 
or registration fees as a way to 
recover funds expended by the 
agency. The proposed fees would be 
charged to livestock auctions, 
slaughter plants, livestock dealers, 
veterinary inspections, and for 
various tests and recertifications. 
Association members believe that 
such fees actually mean a form of 
producer taxation.

The increase in Texas coyote 
population to record levels, and the 
threat of rabies epidemics and other 
harmful diseases and the continued 
loss of sheep and goats drew con
cern from the Association’s mem
bership. 'The producers asked that 
predator control specialists be 
allowed to again use the M-44 device 
to take coyotes, and that the current 
insurance requirements for com
mercial pesticide applicators using 
such devices be modified to lower 
the cost of utilizing the devices in 
predator control activities.

'The Association, noting that 
massive lamb imports have seriously 
hurt the market value of American- 
produced lamb products, went on 
record in support of the American 
Sheep Industry Association’s efforts 
to get free trade policies of the 
federal government changed so that 
domestic lamb producers will be 
protected from imports flooding the 
market.

According to the Association, 
lamb is the only red meat not protec
ted under the Meat Import Act, thus 
the loophole allows huge mcreases 
in imports of lamb when prices are 
good. 'The Association’s resolution 
asked that the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture and the U.S. Tracje 
Representative conduct a study to 
define the impact of imjiorts on U.S. 
lamb production and markets, and 
that the Clinton Administration in
voke provisions of Article 28 of the 
GATT agreement on imported 
lamb.

Infectious animal diseases such as 
tuberculosis, brucellosis, exotic 
Newcastle’s Disease, cholera, foot 
and mouth disease and others con
tinue to serve as a threat to the U.S. 
livestock industry, despite huge

sums of money being spent to con
trol and eradicate them, so the 
Association wants additional
techniques, regulations and
guidelines developed to protect the 
industry.

Noting that Texas A&M Univer
sity at College Station has already 
developed many strategies and ap
proaches for improved diagnostic 
tests and vaccines. Association 
members recommended that the 
organization support the concept of 
a high security animal health biocon
tainment facility at Texas A&M. 
Such a facility would be used for the 
purpose of conducting research with 
virulent disease agents in order to 
improve diagnostic tests, vaccines 
and animal resistance to infectious & 
diseases.

'The Association also voiced sup-' 
port of the American Sheep In- ' 
dustry Association’s pleui to develop 
a price support progrcun for wool 
and mohair producers for inclusion 
in the 1995 Farm Bill. The National 
Wool Act, which presently provides 
incentive payments to wool and 
mohair growers, will be eliminated 
by the Congress in 1996. Producers 
believe some kind of effective com
modity support program for wool 
and mohair is needed to provide 
domestic producers protection from 
the importation of foreign gover
nment subsidized products.

New officers were elected and 
special achievement awards were 
handed out during the convention.

Allan Turner of Coleman is the 
new president of the association 
succeeding Lanny Leinweber of 
Mountain Home. 'T.J. Jarrett of Del 
Rio was elevated to first vice 
president, and D.A. “DA” Harral of 
Fort Stockton is the new second vice 
president. The association also em
ployed Zane Willard of Uvalde as 
the assistant executive director.

'The prestigious Fred Earwood 
Award was presented to Jamie 
Kothmann of Menard; Colleen 
Schreiber of the Livestock Weekly 
was recognized for outstanding 
news reporting; A. Zan Mathies of 
Fort Stockton was named outstan
ding county agent - agriculture; 
Charla Kothmann of Seguin, was 
chosen outstanding county agent - 
home economics; and Ron Keeter of 
Mullin, was chosen trapper of the 
year.

John Wade of Sonora and Jule 
Richmond of Blanket were given 
special recognition for their efforts 
in organizing the statewide referen
dum that set up the Sheep and Goat 
Commodity Board.

The association will hold its next 
annual meeting in San Angelo (1995) 
and in Del Rio in 1996.

J.D. Cook of Mertzon was re
elected president of the Texas Wool 
and Mohair Warehouse Association 
at the group’s annual meeting held 
in conjunction with the Texas Sheep 
and Goat Raisers Association con
vention.

Cook, manager of West Texas 
Wool and Mohair Association, will 
be joined by Steve Hudson of San 
Angelo Western Wool and Mohair 
Co., vice president; and Michael 
Grooms of Rocksprings Wool and 
Mohair Co., secretary-treasurer. 
The new directors are Terry Criner, 
Donny Laughlin, Gleim Varga and 
Bobby Patton.

The warehouse association will 
continue to support the 4-H award 
program and the wool and mohair 
ej^ibit featured annually during the 
Fiesta del Concho celebration in San 
Angelo.


